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"~ proceed, Mf.‘Jenhihgs?

Page | 4
MR. NUTTER: The Hearing will cqme to order, please
This morning we will hear Case Number 5562 whichfié the’
applicaticn of Agua, Inc. for the amendment of Order No.
R-4495, Lea County, New Mexico.

Call for appearances, please.

MR, JENNINGS: I'm James T. Jemnings of Jennings,
Christy-and Copple, appearing for the appiicant. I will have
twé wifﬁésses, Mr. Bill Abbbtt_and Mr. Joé Jaﬁica; .

MR. SPERLING: James E. Sperling of Modrall,
Sperling, Roehl, Harris and Sisk, Albuéueﬁque,/appéaring for
Exxon Company U.S.A. We will have>two wi#nesses. |

MR. NUTTER: Other appearances? Will you please

MR. CAng;:ﬁiiitallrwitnéssés~pléa$e:stand2

" (THEREUPON, the witnesses were duly sworn.)

WILLIAM G.” ABBOTT

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

‘'examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. JENNINGS: . .

0 Would you state your name and-océupation, please;
sir?

A I'm WL G. Abbott and I'm the manager of Agua, Ihg,

in Hobbs, New Mexico.

——
A

sy
B AT

g
3
j:
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1 0. What is the nature of Agua, Inc.'s businessf
2 A We are in the salt water disposal business.
3 ’ 0 Mr.'Abboﬁt, have you appeared béfSré this Commissioh
4 manf“times and bad your qualifications ag¢cepted? ”
B ~mi_,;mm_ A “SYes,Asi;.
60 MR. JENNINGS: Do you wish to further qualify Mr.
7 meorer SIS .
'8 |  MR. NUTTER: No, sir.
g ,§ Q- (Mr. Jennings continuing.) Are you familiar with
s . ‘ _
fgé;g- 10 the application that has been filed herein, ﬁr. Abbott?
;3'§§ 1 ' - |
.?%%&” ) A Yes, sir. o
§‘§§§ x'vz_ B Q Generally are you in charge of the operations of
;§§§ 13 the salt water disposal, or what do you c;allf your salt water f .
;gg;ﬁ‘:j‘44ﬂk§di5pasal system?
B g?ééw_',- R T it YOt S ST E UL TR SN ST S U PN = REUEIC IS S =
-‘%g A, Blinebry-Drinkard salt water disposal system.
g 16 0 Where is this_generally located?.
777777 1? g A It is generally located around thegarea of -- the
~18} ~immediate area of units. ﬂ e
19 . | 0. How manYVWells?
205 : A Approiimatelyvaur:hﬁndred and thiity‘ﬁeils aiei
é1 COnnécted.to this syélém.
2 0. . You have stated that you are famiiiar with the

23 application filed ﬁerein,'would you briefly state what the

24 purpbse of the application is?

25 A We are applying to perforate some additional zone

!I
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1 above our original open hole interval. We want to pérfbrate
2 ‘an additional zone behind the seven-inch casing from forty-on
- 3 'tWehﬁy to forty-one ninety, and from forty-two thirty to
4 'fdrty-three twenty.
‘ ‘ 5 e That is in the well,ryour SWD Well No. C-2 located mmé
e 6 1n’Un1t C of Sectlon 2 Townshlp 22 South, Range 37 East? i ;
’ 7 ' ? ; A That s rlght.w : 7 . ) ‘»._i
; o 8 - ;—' 0. Did you at a prior hearipg before this Commissioﬁ | 5
- 3 9 | Obiain permiséion‘to use th%t water for water diéposal phrpoé 82{
i LEAE 1{‘f | % A | ié;,fto‘usefthe well for salt water diSposal. -
‘ iEE: T 0 By Order 44957
—~ %5‘2;‘; 12 A Yes. \
. BER -
N . .E§§§ 13 0 Is the well currently being used for that purpose?
o ol _gg sl Q, - Atwhat deptnare ifo.tlfc:’urrently injecting water" i
- é 16 E We received permission, verbal permission, £c
- , , - ‘ , -
;; : | VA I beifbrate ffdmfforty-one twehty to“fOfty-one ninety, and also e
4 | 18 'ffrémJEOrtyiﬁﬁogthifty to fbféy—three'twénty.’ We seleéfed fé?:”’
a 19 { §e§f0rate onfséptember”l7th,zthe interval from forty—fwo‘
E - ‘ fzo‘i‘thirty to forty-three twenty.
-4 ; R jzf | { i Q’ Prior to the“pérfoiatidn'what interval were you --
o S22 : é A It was the open'hoie interval below foffy—fouf
;;E: ?23 _ahuﬁdred where the seven-inch casing was set, down to the tota -
) | 24 kidepth of the well of forty-nlne fifty.
- 125 0 And how much water were you dlspos1ng of in that ar a?i
-
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perforate a different zone, fs that correct?

‘an hdﬁr:Was initial injection into,what‘zone, Mr. Abbott? ”

~ completed? - )

a week ago.

took another maximum injection test which indicates that

‘this well, Mr. Abbott?

e b Ny ;:-;nmf“f»‘ac;
BRI - s

Page vl

A The maximum at that depth in that interval, the
maximum injéction of the well was two hundred and forty barre}s
an hour. -

0. Is that all on a vacuum?

A Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: That two hundred and forty barrels

THE WITNESS: That was the open hole zone.

MR. NUTTER: Was that when the well was Originally

'THE WITNESS: No, that was a test taken approximate

MR. NUTTER: I see.
@  (Mr. Jennings continuing.) Now, you propose to

A Yes, we have perforated on September 17th from
forty¥two thirty tO‘forty—three twenty. We acidized with - -

five thousand-gallons of fifteen percent acid and then we

these perforations, plus the open hole

B SRR

five hundred barrels an hour.

o Why did you desire to put the additional water into

A Well, if we go back to our exhibits -- first of

all we had a letter from Mr. Joe Ramey dated the twenty-secon
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of August,

) I hand you what has been marked Exhibit One, is

£hat the léttexr?

' 4 3 .
A Yes, sir.
- S T LI w -— - >
2 witat is the genéral-naturc cof that leatter?. S

A In this letter the Commission instructed us to shut

in"ouz_diSRQ§§lﬂWel};§:§5;lwgétéﬁwin_Unit;lettethwof"Seeti-naww

35, of Township 22 South, Range 37 East, and because of this_ |

‘we had to direct the water from this SWD H-35 to SWD C-2.

That is shown on our Exhibit Two?

Q Exhibit Two is the map that is on the wall‘behind

Mr.defter? , e
A Yes, sir.
"~ 0 Generally what does that map show?
A Well, that shows an indicated line in red which is |

a six-inch line that we installed to pump the water up fxom
SWD H-35 up to SWD C-2.

That line is installed’ now?

Q.

A Yes, sir, it is.

0. Whaﬁ'type of 5 line is it?

A It's a six-inch.bvcxline. This‘permiSSion to lay

this line to take care of the water from H-35 and dispose

of it in SWD C-2 is shown in our next exhibit, minutes of

“our committee meeting of the‘Blinebfy-Drinkard SWD system.

At that meeting we indicated that this was the only way that
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' we could see to dispos‘e;off the water from H-35 after we shut
2 in H-35., fThis meeting,'.i:as attended by quite a few of the
3 operatorsfér parties to;tfme Blinebry-Drinkard salt water

41 disposal system.

5 0 When you recelved Mr. Ramey's letter of August 22nd,

6| did you have ‘any alternate places to dlspose of the water

7 that was beJ.ng injected 1nto the H well m Sectlon 35?

7%

8 A - No, .the alternatlve would be to haul the water and

_g t 91 we estlmated that wod2 fa cost two thousand dollars a day to
Y
'S‘Jg, 10]‘ haul the water from the' H;35 to other dlsposal wells. This
;%EE n amounted to c.pproximately{two hundred and fifty barrels an
Eig%é 12| hour whlch;would have requlred us to have two trucks per
_§§§§ 13 . hour haullng from that well, and the cost was excessive.
E_Eff ’f SO at our meeﬁlnq with all of the parties. to the.
-;g 15 system on: August 25th, we—decn.ded to go the route of laylng
§ ’ 16 a temporary six-inch 1ine;and‘pumping the water to SWD c-2.

A7 0 Is it your pla ;to use this well for thlS increased
18 volume permanently, or 1s;th1s a temporary thlng° |

19 A ﬂe hope it 1s;jgst a temporary measure until wei

20 secure ahdéhé? disposaléw%ll to replace the SWD'ﬁ-355, ﬁe

21 | are at preéent‘making‘efsearch of'the-area in the records to
22 secure a sultable locatlon for recompleting a present- well

23 or drlllzng a new dlsposal well somewhere 1n the area north
54 and west gf:ourfSWD H-35.

C

25 0. Mr. Abbott, I ?;ha;’nd you what has been marked as
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| Exhibit 8ix and ask if you would identify that and tell us
h 2| what that is?
. 3 A Exhibit Number Six is our request to the Conservati
; i - ’ 4 Commission on our C-103, requg_st}ng permission to go ahead
- 5| with the additional perforations in the SWD C-2. |
R gl 0. - And that was approveds = - R
7 A Yes, sir, it was.
i S | ;3“ o Q And that ‘wast pufsvularx;t» i:o that -“{:hat you did make
“ 3 9 " the perforations? |
; .g 2 10 A, Yes, that's right.
“: iéz‘;& 1 0 Referring to what has been marked} as EXhlblt Eight - |
;» §§§§ 12“ ‘would you tell us what that is?
a ggig 13 -A. | Exhibit 'Eight is the diagrammatic sketéh: of our %
IR - = 15% 0 What does it show with reference to the casing L
T | :
‘ 8 18 program?
B , 17 A It shows the nine and five-eighths inch cas‘ing set -
j 18 || at three hundred and twelve feet, and ﬁhe seven-inch éés:i_‘ng
; 19 || set atforty-four hundred feet, and the open hole areé from
- ’ 20 the bottom of the casing to the total depth. Also shown on
h 21 here is the perforated interval, forty-two thirfy to
L .
,, 22 forty-three twenty, which we perforated September l?th
S I ‘ 23 It also indicates the oil bl’a’n)?et in the annular
B 24 spéce between tﬁe five and a half inch tubing and the se,vexi-
§ .
1 25 inch casing.
-




Page 1]
L 0. This is the same well that was originally drilled I
2 | pursuant to the Commission's approval?
3 A Yes, sir.
4 Q. How much cement do you have in that, Mr. Abbott?
5 A The seven inch is cemented with one hundred ang I! ,
8|l seventy-five sacks of cement, the calculated top is thirty-
- 7| four hundred. The cement on the surface string circulated to
81 the surface.
8 9 ‘0. Have you also made application to perforate the . u
@ ® : '
(2 : .
'E’ug 10| upper zone?
u§§g “1TI A Yes, we have, as indicated on a submitted C-103.
SEq , _ e .
§§§g 12 0 But you have not yet done that?
gsdg | A
Vol .
g58: O A wo .
8 8s '*! _ Q Do you contemplate doing that? ’ ~§
:‘ .E,r‘:‘la 3 3 . i : - - .- . e T,,,;__ . B . - - - teo i NN .A_,f RS
SR Lag N 5 : - i e B - SL32 SALE i
T 2 L A We will probably have to perforate ‘in that interval§
% 3 e : :
8 16| or within the interval because there are indications on our

17§ SWD C-2 that we have a declining injectivity, that is the

18 ¥'more water that is put in steadily, the iﬁjeétivity decréasgsf*
19{ on the well. This is common in San Andres disposal wells.w 1t

20 acts approximately the:way declining PI wo:ks in a San'Andre§é~”\

21 :wéil, the longer you produce it the lower the PI. The

22 | injectivity index indicates the same phenomona. You can shut

‘53" the well in and the injectiVity"Will bounce back to about

24| the original, so that means if you put a certain volume of

25 | water in the C-2, a high volume, your first indication is thay
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-I believe back in 1968.

‘million, forty-three thousand,lénd siityéeigéfibafrelsVin’ %

‘that well. - f; T
g How ‘much have you lnjected into your SWD C-2? * 7§f =

Page : 12

you have a pretty high injectivity, but "as time goes.on it
will decrease and we think'that?we will haveito open up SOm; "

more zone in the SWD C-2,

{ iy

T

0 To your‘knowledge~is‘§t curfentl& ﬁeing used as
an injection well? _

R Yes, 1tjis~being used as an injeotion well. At

the énd of Juneﬁof this year théy had’dispoeéd’of‘five

A At the end of the same, the month of June of thls

i

‘year, we had disposed of one mllllon, nlnefhundred and thlrty

elght thousand, seven hundred and thlrty—seven barrels‘

o s 4

0 Does Gulf have any dlsposal wells 1n the area?

A‘ Not to my knowledge. 'Gulf has some’water supply
wells completed in the San Andres “about two and a half mllesA
northwest of our SWD Cc-2. ; : ‘ ; . o B ;

‘MR. NUTTER: Mr. Abbott, iS'thathaiten well you

mentioned being southwest of yo&r c-2 shown‘on your Exhiﬁitéf

‘Number Two?

R T P L. o . W S

Q.  Are there other salt water disposal wells in the |
. area? | i ST .
A Yes, sir, there is a well southwest of our dlsposal
P j
well. It s a dlsposal well completed by Warren Petroleum: ! g




w| @  (Mr. Jennings continuing.) Mr. Abbott, I hand you | 3
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1 THE WITNESS: No, it doesn't show on our Exhibit
2 TWO. |
3 MR. NUTTER: What is the location of it, could
4 you tell uswﬁgat that is?
_éﬁm wr};, ,,1THEWW;TFE$SF Twenty-two fifty4fivev£rcmtheno;%h“Lf]
_ -6 and nine—eighﬁiy from the east of Section 2. TR | S
T LHWWWWUwMgﬂwNUIiﬁkij_Thatwis ,,,,, Unit H of Section 37 . - "i
8> ) . THEVWITNESS: Yes, it is éboutwright here. ‘
3 9 ‘MR. JENNINGS: It is actually éhoﬁn on E#hibiﬁ |
-g bé 10y Thirteen when we get to that. —»-
iggg 1 THE WITNESS: It is shown on another exhibit.
o , :
‘éggig 2| 'MR. NUTTER: That has been identified on my copy
2§§§ 13] of Exhibit Two with a red dot in Tnit H of Section 3. ‘
Rt
gé
o
-]

~15 || what has been marked as Exhibit Nine, it's a iog and I ask -

825 Callé Mejia,

16y you to identify that and teil us what shows, please?

17 , A Yeah, injoﬁr eiectric log in our SWD C-2, which

18| was run at completion, we have indicated on the l§g,‘b6th7€h§‘¥:
19 detailed log and the upper part of the lpé,‘the top of the

20)| San Andres which. is ‘at thirty-eight thirty-two or subsea

21 depﬁh of minus four sixty-six.

22 Also shown isLour five and a haif inch tubing. We

23 ‘have‘shdwn our reqﬁestéd;perféfatibns and:theﬁ'the'perforated

24 interval that we peffbrated on the seventeenth, aﬁdbthe

25 casing in open hole sections.
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i o Mr. Abbott, do you feel that it is feasiBle to

z_\.

&ispose of this additional salt water into this well ir ‘the

rewly perforated zones?

A Yes, I do. o -
i i -
1) will that result Jn 1ncreased recov/ry\of 011 and "

prevént waste in your opinion? ..

_Yes, we believe it will. .- . .o .- ,.;

;Q "~ Are you familiar with any production in the immediafy

dreagfrom this zone in which you propose to dispose of the

J;teé?

;Ai No, sir, I can brlefly go through Exhlblt Ten Wthh
shows the btructure nap.
‘Q Referring to-??hibit“Ten, what is that?

. It is a structure map drawn on the top of ‘the B

e i‘ .

| San Ardres 1h this area. If you ‘will notlce on thlS Exhlblt
_opr top of the San Andres in the SWD C-2 1e at a minus four
sixt;—six, This is lower than any of the producihgiwells inu
tiat§area. The 0il production in the San Andres iohe is to -

i

the éouth of us on a sort of a small local high. _This is

'showﬁ,on our Exhibit Twelve, the well status map,.whiCh shows
whiéfWells are producing and which' are diSpOsai ana‘ﬁhioh ar
p;ugied and abandoned.

It also shows on the next exhibit, oui«%rodﬁctiOn
mep, where we 1nd1cate the oil-watexr and percent water’that

are being produced from these 0il wells to the soUth.

. A
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_to our SWD C-2, is Well Number 4 operated by Exxon. You will

note that that well has produced approximately sixteen thousa

‘of water, and is presently maklng about ninety percent wat--;

-

rproduced e1ghty—s1x thousand, elght hundred and seventy-seven ’
‘parrels of o;l agd three millioh, two'hundred and fifty

:thousand-barrelsjof<Water.,wh1ch is.about nlnetv—seven nercen

A B , l
‘water. I thlnk at: the present tlme that well is shut in, - !

Page 15

The closest well to our closest producing oil well,

barrels of oil, one hundred and forty-five thousand barrels

o 'Would you locate that we11, please’ ‘”mu‘m]

- ,~‘:g

_— R A 2
H, riav

s*lx*":;t"letter C-of Section 2, Township 22 |
South, Range 37 East.

; The only other well that has -- well, there have

been two wells‘ -- or one other well that has”oroduced‘oilk

in this sectlon whlch 1s the water supply well of Exxon which

o Where is it?
A itfis in Unit letter M of?SectiOn 22, 37.

Q ‘ Abbott, have you obtalned perm1s51on of or a:

”walver from the various off-set operators for the 1n3ect10n

of water into this area?

A - Yes, sir, we have secured ' walvers from everybodv

‘except Exxon..

1] ~7A11 of the other operators have consented to 1t°
A Yes.

Also I want to p01nt out in our Exhibit Number Thre
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' which was the minutes'-- Excuse me, Exhibit Number Four,
2| which was the AFE 147, dated September 2nd of '75, that we

31 sent out to all of the parties to the system. At the

4 present time, this is at nine twenty-five, seventy-five', Ehe»_;

51 operators represeniﬁing three hundred and eight wells have

6 | approved of this AFE for a percent of seventy-three péint
74 gix eight.. The only operator that sent the 2FE bhack.

8 disapproved was Exxon Corporation.

g 9 ’ 0  Mr. A}Sbot, were Exhibits Two and Eight prepared by’
Q B ¥ B e . : o . - S !xy,
5 8 10§ you or under your supervision, namely the diagrammatic sketch
® 3= v :
;égg M i and the map of the field? .
g s : ‘
= J ; .
5 §E§ 12 A Yes.
%%5’3\ - - S ; : . ) v N
_: $8%2 ~13' 0. Was Exhibit Number ‘One received by you in the
" - : ; : ) i
1ot S B 3 -‘
. -sggz. 14} -ordinary course.of business? :
b-Rch 15 " A Yes. '
2 16 _ Q And was Exhibit Number Five received by you from
17 the Oil Conservation Commission, the approval, that is the
18| one oh three. : : :
19 ‘A, Yeah, that was Exhibit Number Six.
0| ‘MR. JENNINGS: That's all T have of this witness. |
. o 21 'MR. NUTTER: Any questions of this witnass?
22 'MR. SPERLING: Yes, sir.
H : .
.23 MR. NUTTER: Mr. Sperling.
24 CROSS EXAMINATION :
25 || BY MR. SPERLING:
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§1|| 0. Mr. Abbott, when was the C-2 well drilled?
22 : A, That was drilled in April of '73.

3 0 And when was it that you first contééied the I

EQ operators in the area indicating your interest in drilling }
%5 such a well? |
U] TR ok was provebiy about that same time. |
%7 Q. --Well, would January of 1973, in a ietiéfwffomyduk ;
B %8 td Exxon, I Wili show you awéopy Of'it‘;f you WiSﬁ to refresh t
%9 your memory, be when the request was fir;t"mﬁdeé . a}
36‘ A That is probably about thekrigﬁtvdéte; | i
% - o dkay. What was Exkon's‘responSe tq that advice, 4

128 if you recall.

.1 General Court:Reporting Service:
.- Phone(505):982-9212

sid morrish reporting service
825 Calle Mcjis,;’No. 122,- Santa:Fe, New Mexico 87501

éé | ‘A - They Gidn't want us to complete inéthét.éniérvé17
,N?J\{apgjréqugstéd that,wé'complétg‘the ?ellfctrsétiﬁhe;cﬁsijg?v;fj%“?
~ 6|l at forty-four hundred and compléte the open hols Bélow
—% forty—four'hundréd. -
é‘ [ Q  Did you comply with that iequeéf?. o
13 ' A Yes, sir. '
1? 0. So you have been aware sihce’Jahuéry of 3973, of
2;- Exxon's‘conﬁinuihgfobjection to the%iﬁﬁeciibhiof wétérﬁin
23‘ " an iﬁtervél above forty-four hundred in that Wefi};héve
,>2§ you not? . , R , f*'f
2? A Yes, we have. | i
2% Q. ( Wﬁen Was"it that you first bégaﬁ to{hdve?prbblems : 1
2% with disposal or possible fresh water contamihation in the
), f
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t disposal well H-35?
2 " A, We haven't had any contamination. The action taken

3 by Mr. Ramey on August 21st was our first indication ‘that

41 - we would have to close in the well.
. iwéﬁ;m,iww‘gﬂw,;Whgn,was_that?,qw:m‘,,,y”:v b
6 A, vAuguét 21st, 1975. |
s vngb{gﬁell,;what aﬁbutlNovémbgr;df'1§7§,“i%‘sréflééteé.f

8 in the memo to all parties in the Blinebry-Drinkard salt wate
9| disposal system in which you advised that a hearing in cause
-‘10 - number 5377 was to ke held on December 3rd, 1974 in responsef

"Il to a show cause order as to why the continued injéction

porting Service

825 Calle’'Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

12f of water for disposal purposes in the Well H-33 shOuld‘be

13 pefﬁftted?l

" Phone/(505) 982-9212

;153 v';?ré: f;¥es;-we had a state—wide,he;;ingOnbthat;%orya

" "General Court Re

heéaring on ‘that area.

sid 1l\!:l:_0!?‘lfish reporting service

kin 0 Well, didn't that affect your ability to dispose
,‘f“ of salt water iﬂAtHe H-35 either at that time or proSpecﬁivel’?;*
8 oA No, the order wriften because of that hearing |

19 indicated énd”specificaily stated that Agua:could’continue

20 disposal in there SWD H-35.

2 [ 0. With what qualification?
22 A That the maximum disposed per day over a monthly
23 périod wouid be fifty-one hundred barrels or something like

24 that per day.

25 0. Well, did that curtail your ability to dispose of

R o i v
P e
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1 galt water in that well?

2 A No, we continued to dispose. We had to haul some

3 water to get the limit down below the fifty-one hundred

4 barrels a day.

5 ‘77’_w”g_,M“Andmthat,fifétwbegahrwhén?r e |
6 A After that order was put out, I don't remember
IRILANT Y | NS O O B O B b SR N 7-up S . . R — -
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,, e wialt al un e T wa o R —— - -
8 Q0  Well, Order Number R-5003 which was issued in
= 9 Case 5403 on April 29, 1975 curtailed your ability to disposel
o~
@0 A g ) o
g 3 10| of water in that well, did it not?
% . ) . . »
@i e ey o a . :
‘ ;5?0' 11 A It limited it to fifty-~one hundred barrels a day.:
i e . .
YN . : N . . - ~ :
‘§§§§ '12“ 0. I said curtailed, it is approximately the same
@ 7 HE : _
835 . o
2§‘~.¢a i3 thing as limited, right?
gk | ——
'g g:if 14 A Yes, sir.
e g isll 0 . So-you have been aware since April of 1975 that
.s o - . )
8 16 your ability to dispose of salt water in H~35 was limited?

17 A Yes, sir, we have béen making other plans ;ince

18 that time. |

15 : Q And what were those plans?

20 ' A We were going to sell the water to Anadarko for

21 water flood ;hich fhey indiéated at the hearing and sub-‘

zé sequently when I contacted them they changed their mind and
93 they didn't want our water. I made a trip‘to Houston and

2§ they:had a change in management which chahged their.wholq

25 || promise of taking this water, and so we had to make other




10

11

12

Reporting Service.
‘No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Phone (505) 9829212

14

.. General Cour:

sid morrish reporting service
825 Calle Mejia,

16

17

18

19

24

25

e

13

15

27

23

well.
was?

in tﬁe H33S;n

0 What was the initial test rate for disposal in the -
c-2 well?
A At completion it was approximaiély four hundred

" barrels per hour, I believe it was.

Page. .. 20
plans.
0. Did you have any information in advance of the

August 22, 1975 letter, Exhibit One, from Mr. Ramey to you,

that the injection of water in the H-35 well would be curtail

: RV S e BN I B Sl 2 [T N Ny JL R
-A, Yes, We nad-ain 1indicaltivil iii7a CoOnversation witn

Mr. Ramey on August 2lst, 1975.

“¢ -~ —What-was-the-substance of that?
A Mr. Ramey indicated that in the Commission's

opinion there was communication between the tubing and

casiﬁg strings in the well and we woulafhaVe“to close in the

Q Do ‘you know. what the evidence of that communication
A Thére was pressure indicated on Our,Sufface‘pipe" -3

o How long had that continued?
A, This was the first survey that had been run by
the Commission on that well to check thef?resSures on the

strings of pipe.

0. Well, the original C-108, I think, which you filed,

showed a maximum disposal of twelve thousand barrels a day,
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1 is that approximately correct?
2 A, That is approximately, . yes. i
3 0. Has that declined subsf_antiaily, like accept that
4] it is forﬁphysicaly reasons other than t“f,xe":"cuyrtailment order
5 éf the Commissioh?
| A In sWD c-2, yes, that well has declined to about
[ — | O two. . hundred.and forty barre-ls~~«a-.-hour:"""§‘""’“' T . ;
. : - ¥ . i
: 8 B - Q.x Did you-ever make ény attempt’? to increase the ' !
3 o| a;bility_ of the well to tzke water in thé interval below 1
, 2
-g g 10l forty-four hundred feet? g
;EEE 1 | A We gave it a §ma11 acid job of five hundred gallons _;,“5
gg‘é% : 12?|» d_f thirty percent acid which helped it %omev%hat, but it | g
i gg% 13 did not greatly increase it. A |
a9 s ‘ : . . _
g Eiﬁ 14 o 0 As cOmpared to the ‘five Vthousa;,md' gallor} t;reattmerft
B (.g Qg; 15 || t:hat you <'3a\.lé to the-“pé-rfbrated i'nterv'aj;‘ tha:‘t “you - testified’
) : ; .
' :é 16> to earlier? i
17 A Yes, sir. ' I . - , g
18 10} | Why did you use such a small qiuantlty‘> ' “
19~ A Well, at therﬂ time we fkﬁéW, or I krfew, ‘th;{t we — : 3
20 c"‘ouldn't get sufficient capacity in the %open; hoié zone, and 3
21 f;:rom experience I knew that we would ha\;fe to’ pebrf‘ora’te an
22 | additional zone in that well because of i%éthe«permeab;ility F
23 ahd porosity development below the casin%g. ?
2 3 0 You say you knew, how did you iknow that?
25 A From experience. : |




Page 2 2
1 0. From this well? “
2 A No, from the area and the San Andres disposal.
3 0 You dismissed it as impractical to increase the
4 aciad dose?- | E
5i | A Yes, and we didn't want to increase,the permeabilit; :l

6| in that cpen hole zone before we perforated the upper zone
) MWEQQQBSQWQQWﬂén§§Qm§D§"£§§tIiCtiQn,in;the~epenw“oleézcneMSQWMM_‘W_j

8" that the acid treatment of the perforations would be directed

3 9 to the perforations, rather thanigbing into the open hole
ot 10 . -
2,;2 ~ zZone
® 3= o e s oy
ao§§2 1t 0. Well, can't you selectively inject acid into the -
.E';?’o‘&l, : =
ity 12|l intervals by other means?
o' %48 - - i e - .
-:.§§§r 13 A You can, but we are disposing of one hundred and
‘B 071§ . , )
~.§ §%§ 14 twenty-five barrels per hour in that well at all times. We
8Os ot e R SR st g e S 1
35-42 15| were perforating and we just had a short time to shut the C 4
® & : -3
3 16 well down so that we could do the work on it.

17 0. Wﬂ%t method have you been using for iﬁjecEiOn in
18 your H-35 well?
19 A Previous to the shut in of that well, we were

20 || injecting with two triplex pumps .

21 Q . Of what capacity?

22 A One hundred and fifty horsepower.

23 ) A total of three hundred horsepower?
24 A, Yes, sir.

25 0. Have you tried any pumps on the C-2 in the open
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- Exxon's continuing objection torthe‘injectiOn;of‘water at
"well by Exxon's management?
'Division Manager.

happy with this situation, as I understand it?

Page 23

hole interval?

A, No, we have not.

[0} Why?

A. They would cost money; we are;trying to hold the
cost down.

0. What about the use of the two J<2 pumps on the r

A We are using those tripiex pumps to pump thé

' water from the H-35 well to the C-2 at the present time.

" This was all diScussed at our meeting with the operators in

which two representatives from Exxon were at this meeting

and approved our action.

Q. ; In what form?
A. - Vote. » . o .
- é”“fgéifhat°a‘recqrdéd vdtéf' ' . Coad
A, No, there are twehty-five witnesses.
0. Well, have you been advised sinc;-that‘time‘of

any interval above forty-four huridred feet into the c-2
A Yes, sir. 1In fact, I had a lecture from Mr. Byrd,
0.  Mr. Byrd made it quite clear that they wete not

A. © That's right.

PP
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‘over ‘into Section 11, do you know what the accumulative

Page

0.©  What would be the cost of installing thése'pumps,
as compared to perforating, acidizing‘and all 6f the thiﬁgs

you propose to do above forty-four hundred?

A Oh, pumping in theﬂlower_zone below forty-four?
0 - Yes.
A The cost wouldn't be exceésive, although I don't

. . ) : s L : R SR T S
relieve the-Conservation Commission would allow us to

pressure inject in that ‘area because of the existing caSing‘

programs of the producing wells around it. They would

rather we completed a gravity disposal well.

0 What are the'casing programs in the other wélls,
and what wells are you’speaking‘Qf?

A Wéii, there are prqducing wells, deepér‘pfdduciﬁg
Qells in the area which mayigr may not be proteCted by
cement. |

Q. Well, has there been any investigation of that
situation to determine if that is the case or is‘that juéf
a‘suépicion?

A That is my belief that there are wells --

QA You‘havermadé‘nowinvestigAEion of it personally;
have you?

A - No,ksir.

0. You did make reference to the oil ér&duétion frém

the San Andres toward the south of Section 2 and continuing




sid morrish reporting service

- . ~General Court Reporting Service ,
825 Calle Mejig, No. 122, Santa:Fe, New Mexico. §7501

Phone (505):982-9212

10

11
12

13

14.

15

16

17

18"

19

21

22

23

25

you?

Page 25

production from the San Andres has been from the wells in
the area immediately to the south of the C-2 well?
A I would say around three hundréd and tﬁenty-five

thousand barrels.

g "If it"is almost a half a millioh would that surpris

A, No, that seems reasonable.
0. The deeper wells that you referred to and concernine

which you have no specific_information on the casing programs

are the Glorieta wells, are those the dnés'you are referring ||

to, you said théy were deeper; are they the ones?

A There may be a Glorieta, a“Tub£,'a Drinkard,4>
ﬁlinebry. .

Q What is the dggth of the Gloriéta in thatrare$2

A It may Se around six thousand’%éet; fifiY&fi%éi
hundred. |

0 And the Tubb?

A I don't know what the depth is; six thousand,
sixty-two hundred. ‘b |

) What is the nature of the San éndres reservoir in
this area, does itfhavevgood‘porosity,,géod permeability?

A In this area it seems to have éery‘gooa'poroéities
and‘permeabilities.

0. Your injection rates wouid certainly indicété that?

A Yes, sir.
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! 0. Is it your opinion that the characteristics of
2 the reservoir are fairly uniform within the, oh, say, a mile
31 radius of the C-2 well? ‘ h

4 A. I think they are fairly uniform. I believe the

(4]}

.

pottom of the San Andres is filled with salt water and

6 if there are any local highs there may be an accumulation of

~

oil or gas. ~ ' .

8 Ql pid yoﬁ prepare the structure mép, I forgetrthe ﬁﬁ‘;
9 knumbér of it, that you referred toé | : é
10 A No, siﬁ; our consuléing geologist prepared that, i
1| Mr. Janica. i
12 A 0. Mr. Abbott, were you aware that with veference to }é

13 1the water supply well, that you had identified, I believe,

- Phone (505)982-9212

14" as being in Unit M of Section 2, that that well had been.

sid morrish reporting service
- General Court Reporting Service
825 Culle Mejiu, No, 122, Santa Fc, New Mexico 87501

151 squeezed above, or iniﬁhe upper San Andres?

16 A Yes, we realized that it had been squeezed.
7 Qo Do you know the reason?
18l A I imagine it was squeezed because it was making L.

19 too much o0il for a water supply well.

20 Q You expressed your opinion as to increasing the

>}1 - production of oil éﬁd‘tﬁé prevéntion of waste, I think yéu
22 neglected to express an opinion as to the protection of

23 || correlative rights in connéctibn with this application, Mr.
24 Abﬁott. Do you think what is proposed here is designed to

25 protect correlative rights of those who might have oil
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" production in the San Andres?
2 ' A I believ%e we are injecting the water below the

3 oil-water contact iand that fany injection may even help .

4] the oil wells produc¢ing to the south.

5 Q Is that by way of saying that you are initiating
e "'“‘""'”““"""‘—— : ROTEENNE NPS B SN U e _7;_7_,. T e
) 8 sort of an involuntary flocd for the folks to the south?
7 " ‘A Well, it could or could not be, it's a huge aquifer:

8 and our disposal i% only a small part of the aquifer.

3 é S 0. ,Wouldiﬁoiiifst spebifically the operators from . ‘
.g Tg 16| “whom waivers have geéﬁ dbﬁaineé? | ) : ‘é
g ! o o :
,iggs 11: a I believ;e ;thie original waivers were obtained from‘ i
%;ggg 1% Gulf and Marathén}gciﬁiés'Service. | é
EE;% 13 Q Can you i:onxt out to me the operators of San Andres || %i
ggfa‘% 14 “ oil wells in 'théf :a;i'e:a} who have furnished you with waivers, - » i
;bg 15 furnished ‘“the Comm::.ssfon\w1th waivers? Not justthe :
@ . B : N :
§ 16| operators in the a%e?, but the ones with the San Andres oil || :
17 prodﬁction? | ¥ j
Hﬁ A, Guif/éna%mérathoh has, I'm dure they have a piece i
15 of the Anadarko~ané théy_approved the'waivefsjalso.
‘2& Q. How aboué An?darko? |
o A No,Awé aidﬁ'i get’a waiver from them. .
22 0. Are tﬁey%tﬁe?operaéor?
‘25 A They ére%the?opefator of the San_Andres wells, yes.
YEX 0. Anybody>élseabésides Guif and Marathon?
é& A‘ Thosefa£é Ehé énly ones that have San Andres wells.
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Q  Okay. You may have identified by interval where

you kelieve the oil-watex contact to be, if you did I missed

it. What was your pick of the oil-water contact?
A I think probably Mr. Janica can point out that in

his testimony.

0.  ©Oh, o your opinion as to the injection below the-

oil-water contact is relying upon Mr. Janica‘'s information,

" is that right?

-A It's obvious that the oil—watér contact. is indicaté
in your supply well}'initﬁat you Eried to squeeze off the
pexrforations. o | A |

@ Do you think that‘prévails for all wells?

A, Yes} I think it does. A

0 Do-you know whether there are perforations - in
49 . N ) PN ) - )

. ‘wells below that point in the-San Andres?

e There may be perforations below that point, but they}

are also makiﬁg a tremendous aﬁount of water.

Q Now;¥you indicated‘in response to Mr. Jennings'
questions that you consider this érrangementstO’be a
tempotary arraﬁgement, is ;hat»right, the one that you are
suggeéting here in this applicéfio%?

A We think that our arrangement of pumping the water

from H-35 up to SWD C—27is>tempbrary until we secure 2nother

disposal well.

0 Well, what interval of time is encormpassed by
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temporary in this instance?
A We are moving as rapidly as we can. I would say
the time 'limit is approximately six months.
0 Well, during whicii time what quantitites of water

would be injected through the perforated interval proposed

by you? et

A, Yes, sir.

e

0. What would it be?

T

A Approximately three hundred and sixty to three
hundred and seventy barrels per hour.

0. Into the,perforated intexrval?

AF No, into the perforated interval and into Eheﬁbpén

hole section.

o Well, what's the differentiai betwgen the two now
| A The open hole is below the peffbrations.
0. I understand. ébu_gave a current figuré I thought

for the’quahtity being diépoSed of, 1 believe it was two
hundred and forty barrels per hour?
A Yes, sir, in the open hole.
0.  And you propose three hundred and séventy, ié .
that right?
A Yes, sir.
0 ' The difference'wquld be fhe guantity of water’

“injected into the perforations, I assume?
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1 A, Well, you could assume that, but after you acidize |
2 the perforations and the open hole you don't know which

3] zone takes the most. We assume that the most water will be
4 injected into the perforated interval because there is

5| better porosity and permeability.

o2}
o
[la3
(0]
[+
ct
3
1]
o]
ot

6 0. And it has had substaritially._dgreater acid &

7 too, right?

8 . 8 A, No, the original acid treatment in the open hole
: B 3 9] was, I believe, five thousand gallons. 1 n
J o~ " B
- Q@ , v . e ) , L o
. 5%;_5 10 0. You mean this was in addition to the five hundred
: & - :
. = $§§ 11| that you --
pify ) Y
= IS S . b i
‘g g";g 12 _ A Yes, this was at completion.
: ?ggg . S o N -
i Tae 13 Q ° At completion?
£388¢ _
= °E 388 1
; g BB 14 A In '73.
- © 5 ‘ .
‘ gOoF ‘ ’ o S T
I -g 15 .0 Well, if it took a five thousand gallon acid
: .3 &) . »
’ - g 16 treatment initially, why did you conclude based on your
g 17 | experience, that five hundred was an adequate shot at a H
18 later iﬁterVal?
-
- 19 A We were just trying to determine if a small acid
~ 20y job would help the well, which it did. It-helped it, but " 3
21l not to the extent that we --
- 22 0. Do you think that five thbusandvgaldons.would have
= 23 || helped it more? w
24 A Yeah, I believe so.
- isi 0. That would have been another possible solution, |
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_off the well in preparation for running radicactive surveys

: andjtemperature surveys on the well.

Page 31

wouldn't it?
| A, Yes, sir. ’ y
0. Are you telling the Examiner that the authority
granted, if it is granted, ought to be limited to six months?
ng--as-ra

WIAY Y RS A mmm
F Ry e A e Y]

i . N .._eir ',' wa n‘r‘d;,APrnnaoR.{
SRy LR _Ara. _nrogasd

but we are in a very difficult area to secure a surface

lease and right-of-ways, which may hold us up.
0 What effort is being made with reference tc well
H-35 at this time to bring it back into use as a part of the

system?

A We, at the present time, are bleeding the pressure

0 About how long will that take?
A Approximately thirty days. | .
 Q Another alternative is the back-flow disposal well
number H-35 to reduce the pressure,.  is that what you;jusf
saidzyou were dging?
A Yes, sir.

0. (Reading) Reseafch and acquire sﬁrfaée lé;se in
area of developed porosity_and permeaﬁility conéuéive to
accepting water by gravity. {End of reading.)

A. Yes, that is our search for anotber'dis?osal'
well location. |

43 Is that being conducted by your people or by
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Page
1 somebody else?
2. A We have a consultant and both the consultant and
31 our people are conducting that search.
4 Q- You indicated that you thought you had a deal with

6| Anadarko to sell some of this water, are you pursuing your

6 efforts to supply others with produced wétexzwwimwﬂw;, R

7 A Yes, we contacted Petro-lLewis and Skeiiy,vplus the
'8 || Aanadarko and they indicated that they did not want to use h

- § o this disposal water.

‘%A.g 10 1Y Do you have any other customers other ‘than that

@ Ly : - L

;,,%EN 1 in the area, whose needs might be anticipated to increase?

& 558 12 A. No, sir, not that I know of.

O g&o I | S ) R

%%%g L

";ﬁ%- 13” B ¢) Who do you sell water to?

g8 -

b B oS

g EE“ 14 A No one at this time.

g% i ' ; TR L P

’ﬂ.‘g 15 0 Do 'you know the reason for the Commission's concern

e S g

& 16§ on November 15, 1974, not just with H-35, but with wells

17l in which injection of water was occurring fox secondary or

18 | disposal purposes in aﬁy formation from the'Surfgce 6f‘£hé

19 ;ground down to and including the Drinkard;fbrmatiOn‘in

20 Townships.22 and 23 South, Range 37 East;?what was the

21 C;mmission's concern at that time by injection oi‘disposal
22| into those formations indicated?

" 23 A Evidently the water was not being isoléted‘into
24 the zones into which they were injected or disposed. The

25 waters were migrating thréugh:well bores up intofthe salt
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1 section and ending up with pressure in various parts of the
2 || field.

3 0. Did you attend a hearing that was held on Deécember

a| 3ra, 19742

o h : 5“ A, Yes, sir.
. 6 0 I don't have a copy of the order that was issued
: . 7 fbiloWing that hearing. Do you recall the substance of it?
B 8 A fes, sir,
. = 9 0. _ What was it, pléase?
® ® " : S . B i
.§ 8 10 A The order was 53 -- this was Case 5403, it was
. 7
- QY% .
@2z 1 Order Number R-5003.
& ess ‘ | | »
ot KO . . : ) : "
- '§§§§ 12 ~ MR. NUTTER: Now, is that the order that was issued
; n.&a':: ' ) : .
'R . . ; ) s BRI .l
- zgﬁg u;, in December, Mr. Abbott? There were two orders, one in
: o= 80w . f .
- w O™ 5 ‘ '
- 'E§§§ 14 || December and one in April.
v [} u.f - - N . . : R
_ : _E = 151 THE WITNESS: This was in April of '75.
: - | ’
. L : o Lo
- - 8 16 - MR. NUTTER: He is talking about the order that
17 was issued in December.
. ‘ 1§T THE WITNESS: No, I don't have a copy of it.
= 19 0. (Mr. Sperling coﬁtinuing.) Well, do‘ydu'recéll
E 20 the substance of the order? It issued purSuant to the
21 heafing which you attendedibn December 3rd, 1974 and céncernei
- 22 the notice I just read you about -- and I asked you about
b 23 the Commission's concern aﬁd what prompted the Commission's
;1 24 concern. ﬁow, my questionéis:,rDo you recall what the
- substance of the Order was%that issued folldwing'that hearing3
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Number H-35 located in Unit letter H, Sec;ioﬁ 35, Township. 22

‘per dag:auriﬁg ary one month period. (End of reading.)

- whatever the problems might have been with H-35." What I'm

trying to find out is what. the ‘Commission's concern was

Page . 34

A, No, that was subsequently taken up later and I want |
to read you paragraph thirteen of the later order.

(Reading.) That the continued disposal water into

the -- Excuse me, it is paragraph twelve. That the

cbnfihded diSposal of water iﬁto the Agua, Inc. SWD well

prth; Range 37 East, shall bé permitted until further orderf“v’f
of the Commission, provided, however, that said‘disposal,shaiir’*

not exceed an avefage of fiftY*five“hundred’barrels of water

That is the last order issued by the Commission
on *his area of the H-35 well.

0 Weii, éhat,was withéspecifiC»reférenée,tb'H435,

as expressed earlier and whicﬂ resulted in the December 3,
1974 hearing. -

A I cgh'tgrEmember what it was. Read it off.

0. I don't know what iﬁ'was. You don't h&vé ény
recollection of it, is that right? Okay. But your weli,
your H-35 well, w%s within thei#reé éoncerning which the
Commission had expressed concein as early as. November of
'74, right? .

A It probably was, yes, sir, the 36 Section area.

0. Cerxtainly it is within &ownship 22 South, Range 37
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East, isn't it?

A Some of it was. Not the whole township wés in
that.

0 H-35 was?

A Yes, sir.

(‘Q vuﬁid YOuiStart Iébkihg a;;aiteinéiives Aé‘fhat 77777

_ppint in time?

A, Yes, we ‘'were talking tééénaaarkq and variouérther:

operators” on selling the water to them.
o Buﬁ youfdidn't_look~§£ éhe alternatives, suéhgés 
drilling another AiSposal well, dia you? | |
A No, thére were no‘indiqéfions that we had any
problems with SWD H-35. |

Q Except the concern expressed by the Commissibn in

L

the area in which it lies.
A fhét's right, in the 36 Section area.
 MR. SPERLING: That's all.
MR. NUTTER: Aré’theré ény fdither‘questiqu of
the witness? He may be excused.
Call your next witness,gp;eaéé, Mr. Jennings.

- JCE JANICA

‘called as a witness, having been first duly?swbrn, was

examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. JENNINGS:
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Page 36
0. J\wbuld you state your name and occupation, please,
sir?
A I'm Joe Janica, consulting geologist, préduction
and geological engineer in Hobbs, New Mexico.
0 How 1dng have ycuwbeen’éﬁqagéd in thic type of
work, Mr. Janica?
A over all with major cgmﬁanies and what I have been .
oﬁ my own, about eighteen years. . |
Q - What is your educational training?
A I have a geological engineering degree?ftdm Texas
A;& M Univeréity.' | - |
@  When did you obtain that?
a. Iﬁ 1957.
0 Do you have any other degrees brnhOnoiéjdr'ﬁaVé
'§6hvwfittén'aﬁy;paper5?
A I do not.
[t} By whom were you employed after you_gradﬁatedifromv

Texas ‘A & M?
A I waS'empiOYed’by, thenvthe old Humble‘Company..’

[0} How many years were you emplOYed'by the Humble

~Company?

A I was employed by the Humble Company ébdut‘seVén
or eight years.
Q And jgst trace briefly what your various occupation

were with the Humble Company?
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area as a productlon geologlst.

A.
,gﬁ‘ And thatxwasywheh YOu'movedfto,Hobbs§- \
"A; Yee, sir.
R;“Jtnqinés; ‘Ixe ihe witness's qualifiéatibns-
:acoebt;bie?' -
MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.
Q (Mr. Jennings COntihuirg ) Mr. Janica, are you

Page ’3 1
“A I started out as a junlor geologlst in the reserves
and evaluation-group and spent about six years in this
group and then I came to West Texas to the Midland area and

I was employed by the productlon geology group. From that

t*me on I worked in Mldlaud, Monahans and the Permlan Ba51n

,Q: What was your position w1th the Humble Company when {

you left their employment? |
% #I was a senior geologist.
'Qé #;hd when was that?

In March of 1974.

famlllar w1th the appllcatlon which has been flled hereln
by Agua t0 dispose of -~ to make addltlonal perforatlons
in the C-2 well located in Unlt Cc of Section 2, Townshlp 22
South,iRange 37 East, Lea County?

A; Yes, sir.

:Qf I refer you to what has been marked as’Eﬁhibit
Number Ten and ask you if you would identify that and

explain the exhibit? .
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1 A This is a structure map on top of the San Andres
) 2 formation,» involving about a four-secticn’area, Section 2,
- : 3t 3, 10 and 11 of 22, 37;
4 0 What does it show with reference to the top of' :
- - ;
. ;
I Tthe formation? -
- B 2. - It indicates that we have a little high to the ’ ;
7l south and the southwest. It is a little bit higher\ than it g
—. , A/ - 8 is_ to the north of Section 2 in the northeast. , r
~ g 9 0. riiowifdo'eé the C-2 well compare as to height and
'g ;% 10 de?;th \gith“: the ﬁroducing San Andres well in the area? ; ‘
- :':%EE 1 A The C-2 Wéll is ;bout a minus four sixty-six \wh:ile
- Egéé 12 the wells to the south are about fifteen fé‘ét higher, _"aSbti‘t ,f
N ; ;ég% 13| four foiﬁ:.,tnyi{ve . fgﬁr fiffty suﬁsea. | They are about: ten
R .g éfé 14 to fifteen feet higher, possibly. S
Q5 . f L , . Co .
- .:g 18 : . MR. NUTTER: Mr. Janica, what are the yellow marks -
—H : 4 ,

) 7 é 16 on that exhibit?.
j 17 : : THE WI;ENESS: It just highlights t’h_é‘ c‘o’ntﬂyrol p01nts
S l18" ' MR. I;IU&'T_ER‘: Are 'th‘e‘:i producing wells in the San |
- 19 Andres idexiitifiei_il‘?és such on that particular exhibit? ’

: 20 : o THE JEWI"FI'NF:SS-: Or this particular exhibit, no, sir.
- o : MR NU&'TER: Okay. ' < "
- T g 6 - (Mr. Jenﬁihgs continuing.) What else is on your. ‘ :
,. 23 exhibit, j{ist thé structure lines? |

o - 24 A, Yes, sir, 5ust the structure lines.

- % 0. R“‘eferrﬁing tom what has been marked as Exhibit
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1 Eleven, would you identify that Mr. Janica, and I belfeve
2 it is on the wall here., Tell what it is aﬁd what it shows. "
3 ‘A That is a cross section commencing with the C-2

4 well, going over to the Warren disposal well back to the

5 Humble or Exxon S-26, to their water source well 4, to

i R -

6| “their current producing.well, 104, I think it is 4-on-the —

7 map. And then across to Exxon's Number 2, Anadarko c-1,

if8 Anagdarko 5, then 6.

of : This is a structural cross section on our subsea

i

fO "“datum of minus eight hundred feet. On this we have the top’

.

ing service

1 'of'the San Andres and marks in the well bores, the green

porting Service

825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, -Santa Fe,.New Mexico 87501

1? marks are the injection wells, this being thé.Agua C-2, this

13 \bgihg the Warren well. The red marks are the perforated

Phone (505) 982-9212

14 | - intervals and qompleted and some plugged and abandoned

sid morrish report
" “General-Court Re,

15 san Andres wells which at some time or another had produced
16{l San Andres oil in varying amounts.
17 ' On this, the top of subsea top perforations of

1§ -Agua C-2 therc is a minus eiéht,‘sixty-four and that is

ié this little bit darker line running acfoss:here. As we can
25 see, this ﬁﬁbSea line runs all the way across in all of

é% these wells. The only wells that ave perforated below that
23 | subsea line is the sait water source well of Exxon's which |
23| is perforatéd be1ow that. These perfbraﬁions were squeezed
24 in an atteﬁ;t to cut off the oil and they were not sﬁccesSfui

25 || in doing ‘so.
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1 They started out producing about three percent
2 oil, then when the casing collapsed they shut it in and it
3|l was still producing about three percent, - _ ”

4 There is one other well which produces from below

5 this point which is the,numberes and it is a little over a ‘g
R B
6 rmlle from the Agua Cc- 2 and it is about ten feet below that j
7ff’11ne. It produces about nineteen percent water'currently. o
| 8 N " Further, the S-26“;e11 fo; érxon was drilled as

o an off-set to the other four to complete as an oil 'well.

10"- They tried to complete hlgher and could not complete in 1t.
1 I think it produced about one hundred and flfty three barrels ‘fi

12 of oil. It was subsequently converted to a salt water‘dlspos 1

13 well in whlch they were going to produce,i§\i spose of salt

~ Phone (505):982-9212

“that well is now plugged and abandoned

sid morrish reporting service
.- General Court Reporting Service
825 Calle Mejia, No.-122," Santa. Fe, New Mexico 87501

14l.fwater in thlS zone. The 1njected pressure was too hlgh so T
' And»up above this 11ne, thls is the water source

;71 well. This is the Exxon, currently préducing, 104, and as ||
18 P y0u see it produces very near this iine;that we aregtalkinQ'

19 about here, the subsea line where we are injecting. That

20 Weflphas“COnsiStently produced about ninety percent’water.nv I
21 | Their'S—Z well, I believeélwas rece;tiyfudrked

22 over,’the first part of '75,and it fs currently snut in

23| because it produced one hundred percent salt Water,‘
24 The wells to the south, and these are sllghtly

25 higher structurally, this well produces elghty—two percent
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- water.

rnlnety-three percent water.
“ly.

“that Agua is injecting, do you mean at this time, orfin

'the propdsed --

‘wonder if you would indicate where the open hole intei&élf

MR. NUTTER: Indicete what well you are talﬂing
about, please?

THE WITNESS: This Anadarko Number 1-C Lou worthemg.
and Anadarko 5 Lou Worthem currently produces nlneteen t

percent \ater. And the Anadarko 6 Lou Worthem produces

But this basically shows that Agua is 1n3ect1ng

}
1nto an interval below where oil is being produced commerclai,‘

Q (Mr. Jennings continuing.) Mr. Janica, you say

s

A, In the propesed injection.
’ Q “In the new perforat10ns°mwwwm,_ )
A Yes.

gy
:

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Janica, on §our‘exhibit‘t5§ré;f1.‘

‘is and where the two proposed sets of perforatiOns wdﬁid“be??@l‘

TD yhibh iS‘fbrty—nine'fifty. These are the perfbratibnslat ?A

Thls is an open hole completion from forty-four hundrod to

j:for"ty-two{:l'i:ierty and forty-three twenty. The proposedf
perfor&tibns are forty-one twenty to forty-one ninety;i‘Thbset

are;the additional proposed perforations.

'THE WITNESS: Okay,. I neglected to mention that.
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T MR. NUTTER: Those would be above your line, then?
2 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, they would. This in green
3 is a Warren well, a plant disposal well, and it is open hole

4 from forty-one thirty where a seven-inch casing is cemented,

5 " to a total depth, I t‘l'}in};r,dgf_jforﬂty;—_qj.ght;ﬁg;'n’i‘ne,w_”Tﬁis_,j_s,,,,,_ P

,/‘II»

6| the well that has produced over -- has injected over a

7l half a million barrels of water.

8 MR. NUTTER: All right, thank you.
g 9 0 (Mr. Jennings continuing.) - A half a million or
o '
'é 2 10 five million?
BT _ . |
oy 1 n A, I'm sorry, five million.
g 58 - | o .
& §‘3§ 12 Q Mr. Janica, referrihg to the Warren well, that is
§42 13 at the Warren plant, is it not?
2558 | | | |
Efs5 ) A Yes, it is.
g%z - | S R L S
T 3 158 - + 0 - And how far is that from the SW-2 well?
& S o | _ : . : '
8 16 A, About three quarters of a mile.
17 o How far is it from the closest Exxon ﬁréaiié'i}\g,
S8 well?
19 |- A Just about sevén-eighths of a mile or just a littlefl

20| bit farther.
21 [ 0 It appears to me it is equidistant -~ that the

‘2 || sWD well and the Humble producing well are about equidistant

23 from that well?
24 A That is affirmatiVe; The producing well is just
25 a little bit farther from it.
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Q In the Warren are they injecting or do they have
an open hole in thevareé where Humble is producing from?
A Yes, they are injecting in an open hole in an

interval that is complimentary td the Exxon 104.

‘3" T S¢ they ate also injecting into ‘An open hole in an |

interval that is comparable to the one which we propose to
perforate, is that right? -
A —fhat's right.
Let me check this tabulation here just a second.
We would be injecting, i% allowed ﬁhese perforations, ét a
minus seven fifty-four, yérsus a‘Warren injection of seven
thirty-nine, fifteen feet lower éhan Warfén'is'injééting-

¢ Mr. Janica, have you made a study of the current '

‘status of the San Andres wells in' the area?

A  Yes, I bave. .

0 I refer you to what has}béen marked‘as Aéuafs
Exhibit Number Twelve and ask ybuéwﬁat that reflects con-
cerning the study?

A This is the current status of the wélls-in the
area. Signifiedyby the ‘green cirles are the twé'aiqusél
wells. The blue circle is a plﬁg?aﬁd:abandoned San Aﬁdres
well. The orange or the yellow cirélés are currently shﬁt
in, attempted completions in the San Andres. The Numﬁer 4

SW, the water source well for Exxbn, is in the southwest
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N

1] quarter of the southwest quarter.. And the Number 2 in the

——

2 j| southeast quarter of the southeast guarter was the well that (
3] was an attempted completion the first part of this year and

4 currently -is shut in because of one hundred percent water.

5 The red triangles are the currently,pfoduciﬁg wells:f
6| in the field. |
7 0 ‘Would you‘identify'the green? | o >"%

8 a, The green are the injectior wells, I'm sorry,: the

9 C-2, the Agua C-2 and the Warxen, I think ‘that is well Number j 2
‘10 1e1. . - : .ot g ~' i

1 o Referring to what has been marked Exhibit Thirteen,.~i:

teporting Service
anta.Fe, New Mexico 87501

12 would you refer to that and identify ﬁhatfand*téil'uS—what

13 it is, what it shows?

Phone (505) 982-9212

14 A Exhibit Thirteen just indicates each of these

. General Cour: Re

sid morrish reporting service

16 )] wells in the San Andres. The tWo>ihjeCtidh:wélléiaré*ét

825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, §

16| the top and their accﬁmulativé”injéctibn as of six, one,

17| seventy-five ana the remaining wells indicate the cumulative §
18 -productioh as;of‘seGen, one, séveﬁty—five,Téii on the top -

9| 1line, water, and ‘then the percent of the tbgal on the very

2@5 bottom. |

,25' =1‘.I believe you will see that if we g9 déwﬁ furthér

2éf  south we héve”a higher percéhtage of o0il cut, ‘or less Watér

23 production to'the south in the little high that was indicatéaE
2@? ién the stiﬁcéure map. | | | ‘

25 0 What ddes that indicate the total production in
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the San Andres to nave been from the wells, T believe that

~ mjllion. I'm not -real sure.
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most of them are in the north half of Section 11? Or all
of the wells that you have indicated on there?
A. ~ From all of the wells it would be around three

hundred and eighty thousand barrels, plus or minus. . Il

0 ~ And did you tabulate the water production from
the wells? %
m\/i“i‘tﬁiﬂﬁ—;ﬁéwﬁaﬁéi production is around three }
:
k

0  Have you made a tabulation of the wells in the
area?
A Yes, sir.

Q ;'Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit

. Fourteen, is that a tabulation?

A -That is a tabulation.

0 Would you state briefly what the tabulation

reflects?

A It was a work sheet, just kind of cleaned up a

" little bit and it indicates the operators, the lease and

the locéﬁion"of the well, kelly bushing and the top of

the San Andres and subseas of the perforétiéns and the

subsea of the bottom perforations, accumulative oil,
accumulative water, the total Qolume and then the June
prodpctidn. And then the last two, thne Agué and the Warren, |

on the two bottom lines, their accumulative injection.
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. area, by ihjection’willf5e~swept up dip(to the wells on the

,highér structures, if the water goes that way, and it would 5

_rigﬁts of any of the off-set operators?

L e " " CE L N \ W
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0. Mr. Janica, from your study of this salt water

disposal well, do you feel it is feasible to dispose of the
additional water in the newly perforated zones and in zofies

which you propose to perforate?

A. Yes, the zones. up there on my log indicate that
they are much more porecus than-the zones in tho open hole and |

I think if we could perforatenthe ubper zones and give them
é good acid job, give them a good treatmeﬁt, I think we could
get rid of the water in there;on gravity or by vacuum.

| Q- Do you feel that this would be in the nature of
conser&étion and the prevention of waste§‘

A I think so. I think that any oil that is in that

o ..»:%tiif. :

have to go someplace, so the oil would tend to migrate up
there, you would have a water flood, so-called.

0 In your opinion would this impair the correlative

A. I don't think so.
gA’ Mr. Janica, were EXhﬁbits Ten, Eleven, Twelve,
Thirteén and Fourteen prepared by y0u,0f{ﬁnder'your supervi$§ f,f
A, Yes, they were. |
MR. JENNINGS: I believe that's all at this timg}
MR. -NUTTER: Are there any questions‘of:the

witness?
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! ; MR. SPERLING: Yes, sir.
i 2 “ CROSS EXAMINATION
- | 3| BY MR. SPERLING:
4| 0 I believe you indicated quite recently in your
- 5 testimony that you conside.red__’t/he poros;i;ty in };he_‘_ iii}per zones ||
e i Wi The Victney-of thela s sets to be patea]
, 7 than.:the Apor:osity below forty-four h‘undréé,d 'feet; is itba‘t
o N 8 right? |
_ g j 9 o That's right.
8 5 , , S )
E u_% 10 Q, ’ Wh‘:at is the range of the porOS?.ty from the point
G i§E§ Nl of your perfor_ations or proposed perforations, down into th‘e~b_»
- §.§§§ 12  open hole interval be’low’ fortyé-four ,h\iﬁdlﬁr‘éd?
gg‘g% 13) | A Oh, by looking at the log I woﬁ;d ésti‘matoi about
? "g §§5‘- , ,14f _ eighteen peroeht.
| Comi T e meraser T
. S :
| g 16 S - The range? o
) 7 QV viYeé.i ;f
- 18 " A. " ohj from about ten to twerity-—‘fo%hr. If 1 understood - 3
- .‘; 19§ your question, that is in the proposed pérfo}:ated intérVal. N ;
; , v ‘ :
P: 20 Q 'WeiL you've got two sets of p‘rg‘oposals as T - %
% 21 under's:ftantd it, one is as ad_v-ertised aﬁd’o%he’ is as perféozi"at,ed.; 3
- R ‘What I want to ‘know is the i:ange between the two extromés , | %
- 23} the top and the bottom. | |
R A, rokaiy,, the top, I tﬁir_xk wouid bef about twefnf.y:i—four
- % and the bottom would be about ten. | |




2
3
4
5
6
7
8
§ g
. c‘k‘;
§ 8 10
vo
9 o=
@25 11
032S ,
PSS -
%9 12
egg
S.& =
2153
" iae 13°
kol
Eizs 14
Q8d - 3
-
=
:g % 15
® 8 .
8 16
17
18
19
2
21
22 H

23

24

just made. L S

proposed by you and as shown on your cross section, is

Aopened, and you indicated that it would be opénedhinto the
V productiQe_of 0il in areas of reduced pressureiby reason of

: ﬁfoposed point; whéf'happeh§'to'thecdi1 in between?

A I'm not sure I understand your question. What do
you mean by oil in between? |

o ' In ‘between the location of ‘t‘he’nc-‘z‘ w’eil and "the
soﬁth line of Seétidn 22 |

Page : 48

0. And that takes into account the usual casing shift

on the log at forty-four hundred?

A, . Oh, maybe that wasn't a built-in factor.

0. Well, that has no affect on the statement that you

A I thirk this was an open holée log, there is no

casing shift in there, this is an open hole log, there would

be no change that would stand as quoted.

0 Okay. Well, if the upper zone of perforations as

zone presently productive of o0il and you have those wells

them béing prodﬁcing, and you are injecting water at the

A~ That is going up structure and you would expect

oil t0<§0 up structure.

0 So it would move?

A it should move, yés.

0. Will it move beyond the sovth line of Section 2?

That is a moot question. I don't think you could
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Q That would be off of Humble's lease? i
A Obviously it would be off of the lease if itr ; j
0 Okay. Ycu do khoﬁmtﬁat ,,,,,,, thewﬁumb;ewléase does ﬂ»wm

13

16
17
18 |

19

23
24

25

" two source wells in Section 28, 22, 37 -- 21, 37 -- north

. have producéd'in excess of twenty million barrels of water

I R
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say where it would move to. I would expect it to move beyond 1

the south line to a certain degree. ) .

comprise Section 2, don't you?

A Yes, I do.

0 - If it does so move, and yoﬁtindicate the possibiiit
is;édodithat'it'will, how does Exxon recover its fair share
of the oil thus moving beyond;the south line of Section 2?2

A I think it would sweep thé,°il' if théré is any :
down to the no££h,vit would sweep ‘it to the soutﬁ and
Humble cou;d catch it on its WaQ.

IQ‘ f'ﬁétch‘it~as it goes by? -

A I want to bring your mind‘to one thing. Gulf haé
about two miles. I don't think it is sﬁownton“that'm;b;

[0} It doesn't appear to be.

A It could be. -It's in Section 28, I don't know

what location. As far as creatiﬁg aJpressure sink, they

out of the San Andres in that zone and the twenty million
barrels produced there would create a pressure sink QOre

than likely:and allow the water that is injected into the
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Ll Gulf well and Agua's well to go toward the area of decreased

2} pressure.

3 {1 Are you teliing,me now that it is moving toward

4 the nerthwest?

- L 5 A I'm not saying it is moving that way. I'm saying
6| " there is a possibility of it maving that way. . . i
. 0. All right, so somebody might have a chance to
8 catch it as it goes by there?
3 9 A I think it is low encugh down that way that there
@ $ ‘ ‘ ; .
'E g 10l won't be any oil. S
R g .§§ B -> 'A - ) . '
aoééﬁ n Q Okay. You mentioned the Warren salt water disposal f|
§§§§ 12l well when you were talking about the section up there and
-1 P : :
£AQ & , S ; . - -' B
: 'Egg»? 13 ! pointed it out. I bélieve it is the second well from the
® 05 ' .
! T oL
§,§:j~ 14 right on the section?
- ES® S ,
o 3 15 ] - A -That's right.
® A : ‘
e s N i
8 e 9 Is injection into that well by gravity or pressure?}
17 A, I don't know.
18 Q. You have no information?
19 A No, sit, I have no information other than how

20 | much watef was injected into it.

7 o Q pkay. Well, it is 6pen hole? -

22 A It is open holeias‘YOu see, from about forty-one, ~
23 thirty-one, I think, to TD. As indicated there, all of

24 §|  that is open hole.

25 0. Do you have approximately the same interval of
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Q
A
would say
o

A

Page

in the Warren well as in the C-Z well?

‘We have much more in the Warren well.

Much more, how much more?
Well, from forty hundred to forty-one thirty, I

two hundred and seventy feet of open hole more.

Mgl
jutery <y

There is two hund:ed and seventy feet more qpéh

hole in the Warren well than tliere is in the C-2.

0.

A

Q
A

Q"

A

produced,

What are the comparable rates of injection?
I have no idea.

You don't know how much?

I don't know how much Warren is‘putting‘ihtoSthere.!"i

So you don't have any idea what the effect_is as

far as the wells to the south are concerned?

No, I do not, but all I know of ﬁhatxthéyfhavé‘

they have injected over five million barrels of

water versus Agua's one point nine million.

0.

A

Over what period?

Warren's well was combleted in’about‘1968'and Agua's

was in 1973.

Q

Okay. On your Exhibit Twelve, Mr;rJaniéa,‘are

you sure you have shown all of the“produéing wells?

A

Q

A

Oh, let's see.

In the fan Andres?

The currently'prbduCing wells I think I have, unles}

|
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I took these out of the June’ schedule.
0. What about the Gulf well?

A The Gulf East?

Q. Yes.
A It's not colored iﬁ, I'm sorry.
"0 1t's a producing wéll?
A Yes, sir, it is ané it's not colored in."That's

my mistake. It does have a Eriangle by it.
Q “All rith; How loﬁg have you -been enmployed by
égua, Inc.? I don't mean stfiétly.

A, -  Oh, about thirty déys.» I'm not employed, I'm

- retained.
Q Consultant? I meaét retained.
A Yes,‘I merely_éot %pto¢troub1e here.
e So,yﬁufk”ﬁBWIedge ‘of thlsareahés rea"ﬁyEeen

kind of gained in the laét‘tﬁirty days?

A No, I wculdn't say %hat. I worked this aréa when
I worked for the Exxon Compan?.

;Q But you weren't pay?ng any partiCularvattention
to the effect of the-perforatﬁons above forty-four huﬁdred
as compared to open‘hdle»belo?fforty—four'hundred at that
time, were you? L

A I didn't gc into it%in this detail at that time.

0 Right.- ‘

I was aware of some!of the problems.




sid lhqrriah,reﬁorﬁng service |

eporting Service

General Court R

825 Calle Majia, No. 122,

10
1

12

. Santa, Fe, New Mexico 87501

" ‘Phone (505).982-9212

14

16

“17

18-

19-

-20

_’21‘

23
24

25

R

18

i

‘a salt water disposal well, wasnfﬁ it?

B L L . " IR : 'M D el e -
- .projected as a water source well’

Page

O Do you know whether the Warren -salt waggr diéposal
well was drilled pfior to the Qell of Exxon's in, i thiﬁk
it's Unit M, in Séction 2?

A Unit M? |

0. Well, it's the well <=

A The source well?

Q  .Yes. -

’

were drilled about the same time. As.a matter

A, ° They
of fact, I think that the rigs were running both at the same |
time.

0. The Warren well was prdjected from1the start;as

A, Yes, it was.

0 And the 4 water source well of Exxon was also.

o S5 ickoR S wasd v
it?

A’ Yes, it was. Lét/me ask to your prfSr question, did
you saYJWarren's was a disposal or a source well? :

Q bisposal.

A It was}@rilled as‘'a dispbsal. fExxon;s was dfilled 
as a source Qell. |

0 And it was intended to be a disposal well from the

kickoff?
A That's affirmative.
0. And the source well was the intent and purpose




e

L et

sid morrish reporting service

porting, Service

. L ‘General Court Re
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122;.Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Phone (505) 982-9212

11

18

20

10.

12

13

14

s

16

17.

19

21

23

24

Page__ 54

of the Exxon well that we were talking about?
A Yes,>éir, that's right.
MR. SPERLING: I think that's all I have at this
time, Mr. Examiner.

MR. JENNINGS: I believe that's all. . I think we

have offered our exhibits.

'MR; &UTTER: - No, you haven't.
‘Are %here any fﬁrthér quegtions.of this witness?
He may be exeﬁéed.»
THE ‘WITNESS : Thank you.
MR. &UTTER: What exhibits are you éffering,

Mr. Jennings?';We’did not have any reference made to

Exhibits FiVe?énd Seven.

MR.;QENNINGS: We didn't desire to offer those.
MR. NUTTER: Aqua's Exhibits One thfough Four,
and Exhibit Six, and Exhibits Eight through Fourteen will be

admitted into evidence. That is the entire sequence of

One through Fo@rteén7with the ‘exception of Exhibits Five

"and Seven. There is no Five and there is no Seven.

 (THEREUPON, a discussion was held
off the record.)

" W. L. JORDAN, JR.

called as a witness, having been first culy sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:
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1 DIRECT EXAMINATION
h 2| BY MR. SPERLING:
— 3 0. - State your name and place.of residence, your

4 ,'emp;OYer and the capacity in which you are employed?

8§ A I'mW. L. Jordon, Junior, I Live in Audrews; Tomzas -

- ' 6l and I work for Exxon in Andrews.

7 Q In what capacity?
8 A, I'm production geologist.
| : ) _ : _
- 3 9 Q. How long have you been employed by Exxon in that
2 _
Q oo f )
'g g 10l capacity?
- @ &= ‘ :
sos e 1 A Almost twenty-six years.
o 8 w8 i _
= ELY : i L i ) . o ) R E
~ Ei%gg, 12 | Q Have you on - any previous occasions testlfled“beforei_;

- 142 P S e ia i S |

& §§§' 13 the Co§m1551on so- that your qualifications are a matter

. = iy I .

E &R 144 of record?

- gég : :

- o s 15 " A’ Yes, I have. '
t @ E : B . o , ’ :
) - 16 "7 MR. SPERLING: Are Mr. Jordan's gqualifications :

. . . |
i 17 acceptable? o
- 18 ~ MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are. ] : I

o 19 Qﬁ (Mr. Sperling continuing.) Mr. Jordan, are-you
‘ 20 |- familiar in your employment by Exxon with the area known

21 as Eunice San Andres South Pool in Lea County, New Mexico?
22 © A Yes, I am.’

. , 23 ) Have you done considerable work in that area?

24 A’ I've worked the whole area rather thoroughly cn
S 25 the BTD trend and I have worked the San Andres in this area




purpose of that exhibit and what it shows?

- Andres in the immediate pool area. Exxon's lease is shown

for this pool as of seven, cne, seventy-five, is four

"~ hundred and sixteen thousand barrels.

tural high in the west part of Section 2 and in the east

“the south in the west part of Seption 11 and in'ﬁheiEHSt

and twenty feet per mile in the northeastern portion...
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in particular. We appeared at the hearing of the fisld
rules on this particular field under consideration fight now.
0 Would you please refer to what has been marked as

Exhibit One, that is Exxon's Exhibit One, and explain the

A  Exhibit One is a structure map on top of the San ||

BT L B N S T

in Section 2 bouﬁded in yellow. 1It's, of course, 22 South,

37 East. The nine red triangles show San Andres completions’

and seven of these are producers. Accumulative production

‘Agua Inc.'s salt water disposal vell, in C position |
in Section 2, is circled in red.

..iBased on my stincture map, we show™ 4 small struc-

parts of Section 3. There is an additional smafi‘high to

portion of Section 10.

There is a reentrant in the southwestern portion

of Exxon's lease, and a northeast dip at about one hundred

I notice that my map differs a little bit from

Mr. Janica's map.

At Agua, Inc.'s location in Unit C we are about
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" the same. I have minus four seventy, I believe the other

was a minus four sixty-six. So we started out about alike
and then we varied a little bit, but the structure has some

similarity and I wouldn't quibble with it, you know how N

f geologists are, they use_é little bit of license at times.

It's acceptable to me.

There are two lines of cross section shown on

“the San Andres map. AA prime is a structural cross section:

which we will show in Exhibit Two. BB prime is shown in

 green, and that is Exhibit Number Three.

Q. Now, you have indicated- that the line of sections

you now refer to that exhibit and explain'what it shows,

“how it was prepared, and the significant features of the

" exhibit.-

A First of all I would like to apologize for the

. size of this exhibit, but due to the time element of the

~hearing 1 was'unab1e to?get it reduced in size.

Exhibit Two is a structural and stratigraphic

- cross section showing continuity in the San Andres between

Agua Salt water disposal well State C-2 and the dther"pooiy

wells; The wells used in this cross section are all in 22

South, 37 East, and reading from left to right, the Warren

Petroleum Company's Unit Plant Numberrisl, a salt water

disposal well, Number 1, it is in Section 3 of Unit H.

PR
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scurce well in Seétion 2, Unit M and also a gamma -xray ... .. JL”»

'The scale on this cross section is two and a half inches to.

‘one hundred feet. The 10g that they were so good to’fﬁrniéﬁf

’S¢ction~1l, Unit E, gamma ray sidewall neutron.

Page ~ S8
This well we have a gamma ray neutron.
. The second well to the right, Exxon Company's
New Mexico Sfétate Number 26 in Section 2, Unit L. We are
using a ganma ray sidewall neutron. ' i

The third well is Exxon's State S Number 4, water

sidewall neutron ‘log.

The next well is an Agua, Incorporated salt water

disposal well, State C-2, Section 2, Unit C. On this well

we have a gamma ray neutron sidewall, or sidewall neutron.
On this cross section we have had to use a stick
diagram because we were unable, due to the time element, we

were unable to get Agua's log reduced to the proper size. -

us is both two inch and five inch, which would not fit on

this cross section.

uContinuing to the right, ihie ekt Gell is Anadafﬁoi' 

Production Company Lou Worthem Numbér 5, Section 11, Unit C.

There is also a gamma ray sidewall neutron log.

The next well, Anadarko Lou Worthem Number 6,

The next well is Anadarko's Lou Worthem C Number 2

in Section 11, Unit G. This is a density log.

The next well is Anadarko's ILou Worthem C Number 1,
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1 Section 11, Unit B. This well is a density log.

2 The last log is Exxon's New Mexico State Number 104
3_ also in Sectioﬁ 2, Unit o. ‘Once again we had to use a stick
4 for this log because all we had was a two-inch log and we

S ,angg,agéinLudid;ngtwhéye”;imgmtqhreprEBQQWi;_EQ_EhgmggalgmMW

6 we ‘needed to put it 0;31 the cross section. [SRE—— | B

" - I would liké‘foi you to refer to the hérizontal
8 lines on the ‘cross se%tioﬁ. Thq_ﬁop lﬁne/is the structurai’
g 9/l top of the San Andres. as picked by Mr. Janica in Agua's |
-g gé. 10 State C-2 water diSpb?al well. At tha# point there isba
;%Eg n good correlatible poiht tilropghout thi$ area that shows
:E §§§ 1247 the difference in Strﬁét’ufe between' the various wells on -
SRER : - B
%ég? 13 this cross section. ,,
g §§£ _,'-'f“‘ ~ The second _’,lix;e? from the top' is a minus five
_;cé 5| hiindréq foot subsea line é.nd:we ‘fung thJ.s crosAS‘fs“ec:t"io‘ni at
»g 16. a minus five hundfed foot subsea.

17 | The third line and the bottom line reflects the

18| top of Agua's proposed perforations and the base of Agua's

9 proposed perforationsg ‘The interval iﬁ between is a

20 | stratigraphic unit fééﬁthis'hééfing purpose and it has been
21 correlated to all of the other wells oﬁ the cross section.
22 We call it a stratiqréﬁhié equivélent'intetval ¢f Agua's

23 proposed perforation.

24 As you can éee from looking gt this stratigraphic

25 “ interval it covers the ‘foilovfring‘wells:v It covers perforatio s
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“a stratigraphic. interval that has been correlated to each

‘well Number 4 and Anadarko's Lou Worthem Number 5 and

 Number 6 and Anadarko's Lou Worthem C‘Numbér 2 and C Number 1

Q. x .

Page 50

in Exxon's State S Number 4, Anadarko's Lou Worthem Number &,
Anadarko's Lou Worthem Number 6, Anadarko's Lou Worthem C
Number 2, Anadarko's Lou Worthem C Number 1, and also
perforations in Exxon's New Mexico S State 104. This is

well, so if Aqua injects into their proposed perforations

they will be injecting into a comparable stratigraphic

intervél in all of these wells.

The fourth line from the top, indicated as minus

seven fifty-four subsea, is the structural top and the bottom TS
’ ' ;

of the perforations and is shown on the cross section. That’ é

point-is above the perforations in ExxXon's Stite water souz

and Exxon's New Mexico S State 104.

_ So this cross section shows that if Anadarko was
allowed to inject into their proposed‘perfofétions ;hey
wculd be iﬁjectiﬁé both strétigraphicall§ and“strﬁbturally
into the wells to the south of them.

0 Now, there is some additional iﬁformatibn”éhoWn
in the bottom}portion of the section underneaﬁh’éach of the

wells, would you explain what that is intended to show?

A The information at the bottom of the wells is
the completion data. It gives the date, the initial potentia

and the productive interval.
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! Q The footage reference are to perforated intervals,
or what? For example, on Anadarko Production Company Lou
Worthem Number 6 well roughly in --

4 '.A. ,; think I understénd what you are getting at. I

1 forgot it'o"%e;’l- you that the dark hars in the well bores are
61 the present producing perforations in these wells.

1 0. So the footage indications do indicate the range

8 of the perforations, is that right? o

°af A They do. They indicate the range in the well

0] bore of the perforations.

‘” ) 0. Okay.

12;  Just as a matte;_ofrinformation:ongthe salt water
13 daisposal well of Warren, which is the well on the extreme
15 | is éhét‘ﬁhe.com§1étibn‘d§€e?

16 A That is the completion date.

17 0 ' Is that considerable -- well, on Exxon's State S
181 4 water Supply well? .

19 A They completed that well in nine, eighteen, sixty-
20 ‘nine. We had to go -back at a later date and work it'OVér

21 | and squeeze off the oil. This couldﬁbe a very good oil

22 well if we were so disposed, but we needed the water.

23 0. I take it you are still using that well as a water

241 supply well?

25 A It has been shut in since August a yéar ago.

I

141 jeft of the section, it shows a date -of six, one, sixty-eight,§
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1 0. Now, please refer to what has been marked as
2 Exhibit Number Three, which is another indicated line of
3 sectidns, I take it?’

4 A I once again apologize for the size, but due to

5 the time involved we couldn't do anything about it.

"6l  Exhibit Three is a structural and stratigraphic

7 comparison, a direct comparison betwéeh Agua, Inc.'s State-

HP

8 C-2 water disposal well and Exxon Compény's New Mexico S

9 || ‘state 104. Once again, this is a structural and stfatigrépﬁil‘ b

3
@ - o I o _
-E 8 10| cross section. It shows the.top of ‘the San Andres as the’
® s , e o ’ - '
© ez, 11 top horizontal line and once again we hung it on a minus
'§§‘;§ i2 five hundred subsea level.  We have taken Agua's perfs, put
@ Xad - . s e R S R S R LRI : I
;§g‘% 13 them on their well and established a stratigraphic interval |
@O 5 e . L ) ‘ o
g §25 14 || for these perforatinns which we have correlated to our

% .5 . . :
g°% g o . . T SRR S R R
e g 15| S-104, ‘and this shows once more that if Agua is allowed to-
® 8 , : : S o

8 16 perforate and inject into this zone, they will be injecting

17 into a zone from which Exxon?now”prodﬁées. They will cover

-18 | the lower ninety-five feet of cur prqadcihg'secfion.

19 || The minus seven huridred and’ fifty-four foot subsea
20 line is the top of Agua's pgffératiohs; fhis line is also
21 above the bottom ninéty—five;feet offﬁ&hbie'S“prédUCing

22 perforations.

23 . So as a result of Exxon's study, we are of the

24 | opinion that injection into the proposed zone by Agua wiil

25 cause waste and violate Exxon's correlative rights, and
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Exxon would like the disposal of salt water into this
well ceased and the well returned to its previous status.

We would like for it to happen as soon as possible,

0. ° It is your opinion that if the application as

3

fed, is granted that the correlative rights |
of Exxon wiii be adversely affected?

A, ~Ye§, sir, I don't think there is ény doubt about
it.

MR. SPERLING: I have no further questions-at this g

MR. NUTTER: We will recess the hearing until
one fifteen and then we will resume with tﬁe-éross
examination.

(THEREUPON, the hearing was in

récess.)
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1 AFTERNOON SESSION

I MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.

3 ; I believe you finished your direct examination, f

4 ,Mt. Sperling?

5( : MR. SPERLING: Except for one question, Mr. Examinex
e S 'DIRECT EXAMINATION (Continued) j
7| BY MR. SPERLING:
8 : 0 Were Exhibits One, Two and Three prépareﬂ by you,
3 9 Mf. Jordan, or under your supervision? 3
® » : ' i -3
.g 8 10 A Yes, they were. g
¥ ; '3
‘@ 8= ' : , 4
® ez 1 : MR. SPERLING: That's all.
pig - A :
ot £ gD . : ) . o vy apt | B
= iRy 12 . MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of the witness?q
Q 3& ;: . ‘ . |-
- gxag 4 | , R 3
; §ig{‘3 13 : MR. JENNINGS: Yes, sir, o4
. Qo H -
@973 : b
gg%@ 14 ; MR. NUTTER: Mr.-Jdennings. 3
oy g 15 ; CROSS EXAMINATION
S 16 || BY MR. JENNINGS:
17 % 0 Mr. Jordan, I believe you stated that the well '

18 ’y&u referred to as your Number 4 or WSW well is a good 0il
19 wéll; did I understand you to say thaé?

20 ; A. We had to squeeze the upper perforations to keepAi<
21 féom prcducing too much oil to satisfy our water neeas from
22 th?s water source well. In other words, an allowable from

23 tﬁat zone would have been too high and We~ﬁbu1d have not

24 ‘ha% enough waterbto sﬁpply the Paddock Unit with the necessary

25 wai:er .




1 0. You did squeeze it?
2 , A. We did squeeze the zone, yes, and the perforations
3. you see on cross section Exhibit Two, are the perforations i

4l that are presently open.

5 0 Ahd_waétthé'squeezé successful or not successful?
6 ', A The Squéezé was successful and we have still
7| produced over eighty-six thousand barrels from the lower

8 || perforations that are shown here.

9 0. ‘And wera you successful in.cutting off all of ‘the
10 oil?
H A We cut off most offthe oil. We are still producing

12| o0il. As I told you, since we squeezed those perforations .

13| we have produced over eiéﬁty—six thousand barrels of oil

Phone (505):982-9212

14 from the perforations you see on our water source well

General Court Reporting Service”
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15 Number 4. It's the third well from A, it's the third well
16 from your left.
17 0 Now,‘maYBe I misunderStood?you, did I understand

18 you>to say that well had been shut in for a'Yéér and a half? |

19 ' A. Yes, it has.

éo ' N It's é §ood 0il well and will make its allowable
21 and’it'is étill sﬁut}in? .

22 A It was when we had to shut it in becauﬁe of

23 mechanical conditions. It was_stiilia‘good oil well.

24 Q. Weli,.is tﬁis Exxon's policy to shut in a;gOOd oil

25 well for a year and a half?
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A, Can I refer you to our endgineer. This will be
brought out, what happened to this well and why we had to

shut it in, ‘in a later testimony.

0 Is there someone here who will answer that question
A Yes. . indeed. . e o
0. Now, referrring to your exhibit, I think it is

P

that big long thing.

A Are you talking about my conversation, or my

exhibit?
0 No, your exhibit, I believe it was Two. I-notice °

>that on all of the wells, maybe I'm not seeing right, but

where gou have the dark‘colors, is that therperforatioﬁé?
ﬁ. . Let me ask'yog this: Are you talking about'é?
fhe dark bars, the vertiéal b;;s in the well bore? |
0 Y;s.\ o
A Yes, those are the present producing perforations.

0 And then I look at the'Warren Petroleun Compény

" well, does it not have any perforations, or “any produciﬁg -

A That well has no perforations in it. It is 6pen

~hole, therefore, I didn't show any perforations. I showed

a casing seat at fOrty-ohé‘thirty one.

Q ‘Then to get a true picture, where would the dark
lines start in that well?
A In which well?

Q In the Warren well.
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1 A Forty-one thirty-one. That's where the casing seat
2 is.
3 e Q. And then it would start where the line in the i

41l Agua well does and go completély -- it would be dark only
.51l farther down in the Agua well?

é | A It v;rould go to total depth, as a matter of fact.
7 0. Then if we are getting a true picture of it‘,k then u
8 that should have"a line, o-f course, ‘this,is jl;st perforatiohs

9 I take 1it, on the Agua?

3
@ ; )
‘E % 10 . Yes, that is right, exactly. i
9 §= . ‘ ' ' :
;g;z n C But then the rest of it is open hole, and you don't
‘H whd ' L _
863, -
iggg : show open hole anyplace?
qa&wg R 5
,;§€3“:’ 13 A . What you are getting at counselor, is that you -
@O B
giif‘ 14 would have an injection base from forty-one thirty-one:to
Ry N e L T
Ry g 15 total depth, that's what you would like to hear and see,

8 16 that's true.

i? 0.  Yes.

18 A That's true, but I was showing pérforations only

19 here.

20 " Q I see. Referring to the Agua well, and~I.tﬁink_

2 we had in our application, T don't know the total perfora— "
22 tions, but we didﬁ‘t'seek to perforéﬁe the zone from thifty—‘
23 one twenty to forty«three’twenty, it was just different

24 areas in there, was it not? .

25 | A. Well, it wasn't thirty-one twenty as you said, it

Tl
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1 was forty-one twénty and that was brcken down into two sets
24 of pexrforations.

3 0. Yes.,

4 A I consider this whole band that you wanted to

5| inject into, one interval, which ‘I think it will eventually

6| be if you inject water into this systenm.

7 - Q But you didn't consider that in any of the other

- e -

8 welié?

g 9 A I don't understand.
@ & . . . : : -
-E 8 1wl Q@ Well. you show in the Exxon picture, whatever
% . : ) )
@ Lx o . o : .
aoééﬂ n you might have, it's not a continuous line?
B wna . L
s EEY . U ‘
gg‘gg 12 A Which one?
v E~
R - " .- L
igg-% 13 Q  That is Exxon State S, Number 4 WS.
S= 8 ) : ) . alit 7
A{i%sé o
g g‘;\» 14 A All ;lght.
g%y ¥ R L Tt IS
g g 15 0 The line is not solid, is what I'm asking, but:
Q; B H
9
-]

16 in the Agua well you made it soii§ like the whole area was
17 || perforated, and then in the Exxbn;-- | »
18 - A - The Exxon is produciﬁé iwo sets of perforations
19 wiéﬁin this interval that Aggagpréposes~tb'perforate. Is

20 that what you mean?

21 13 Yes.
22 A I show two sets in that interval, yes. :
23 0. Even thO@gh it is the same interval you didn't ‘  ”

24 || make a solid line?

25 A That's where we were perforated. At the time we
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got<this, you weren't even perforated in there so I put
in the whole thing. I also don't show the zones above it
that are all productive that fall within this zone either.

0. Now, we have just referred to the Warren well and

you:explained what, in your opinion, what éffect the Agua

injection into this zone would have on your production. What

effEcﬁ/ if any; would the injection by Warren into the open
hol; bélow forty-one éhirty*one,have onryour;ggoductibn?‘

A+ I'm not sure Qhat the éffectAwould be, but I feel
theie must be some effect, but we don't have enough diata
to,?ay whatvthé effecf is right now.

Q. Well, is it more or less or the game as Agua?

A | I can't tell you. Now,"you are talking about two
differentjareas.

a,g ﬁefl, maybe I am, but aé I look atithefmép'fhey
areiabdﬁi equidistant from your well where you have some
pro@uction.

| A Are you talking about a specific Exxon well on
the%Exxbn lease or ére you talkiﬁg about the drea where
Exxon is proposing to inject?

Q | Yes.
A Make me a line from that well to some area so
i'li know what you are talking about.
‘ 0. I don't know where to take it other than to your

proéucihg well, which is --
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A, Water source well 47?
0 No, that isn't producing anything,-as I take it.
A. Not at this minuﬁe, no.
0. - Take your well 104, I guess, or maybe I'm not

reading it right, or 43. It is the one and only producing
“Géii”fhatjybu have in Section 2, is it not?

A  1Yes, at this time.

0. That is the only well? -
A At this time.
0. At this time? tWell, do you have plans to furtier
»develép that? | |

A our engineer is going to get into cur plan of

development and possibilities for development.

H . é , Cén you answer me, yes or no?
;A ybo wQﬁhave plans fdgﬂadditiéhal devélépméhfjin'
the area qfiour 10472
0. wéll, on your lease?
A Yes, we do have addional plans. we most ce;taihly

do.

Q ‘To What depth?

2, iCéunselor, we ‘have in efféct, on this 1eés¢két
this time a ?addock Unit water flood, and we hébe thaﬁ in

the not too distant future we may be able to use some of

those Paddock well bores for recompletion in the San Andres.

At this time we don't know exactly to what depth we willﬁbe'/u"”
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1 recompleting.
2 Q ‘Do I understand you that you propose to recomplete

31 in the San Andres?

4 A Yes. Yes, we are very definitely considering tris,
S R 0. .. When was. your well Number -44-which s iu Gnlt B,

A I guess, SOﬁtheast quarter southeast quarter of Section 2,

71 when was this shut in?

o e E e

8 A .July of 1974.

wé 9 0 In 19747 ‘Once again, are you equipped to tell me
fs g 0y why it was shut in?
wale n L No, I'm not. ' -
'ngg;fg . ) : v
: gﬁis§ 12 - Q Do you have any plans for that well?
= 0R- P~ S - ‘ ,
o &Eng ; ' ! ‘ T . o
_§§g~"‘; 13 :’ A Our engineer ‘is going to show the data on each.
@975 .
_}Eﬁ‘ii 4l specific well, what happened to it and what its present
T BS% [ NPTt R S o - R i ;
:gkz 15 status is and why it”is that way, and I'm sure that the
CH S ‘ Lo ‘ - : ‘
-2 16 informatioh that you are seeking will be available toc you

17 at{that'tiﬁé. Ikknow that we have plans to rework that

18 well also,%&e aré working on‘it now. ~

19 Y ,‘Wéll, do you think that the Warren well locatéd
20 (.. "in Section§’j will affect a;ny wells that you might drill in
21| section 22

22 i A, ﬁt the present time we don't have any plans for
23 déilling. ‘We are talking about recompleting in the old-

24 well bores, and, yes, this is possible that it could affect

25 it. There'is no way to say it couldn't affect it, counselor.
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1 0 Are you familiar with the Walden well, I believe
2 it is an injection well in Section 157
- 3 A What township and range, sir?
4 ¢ - The same one, 22, 37.
~sf . . A __ Section 152 . . ] ) i
6 0. Yes.
7 A No, I'm not. Whose well is that? u
8 | Q. Weil, I‘couldn't te‘ll yoﬁ. - The map shows
3 Q Amerada.
@ % | _ )
.é % 10 { g A. - Is it an Amerada injection ‘well?
i"?’;%  1‘1‘ Q. Well, I_ don't know. rThat's wﬁat I'm_ asking ypu. ‘
§§§§ | 12 It"f somebody 's inje‘g:tion well and I was wondering if you b
ggfg 13 “ wér‘e‘fan'r\ilbiar with it.
"g Efﬁ wp oo A Well, 1 d9n't show an injection well on my map, iﬁ
;o;:- 15 fthéx‘:“efore, ‘I'm not familiar with it.
) % 16 || ' 0. If someone is injecting wa‘ter in —that you are nof.
17 || familiar with it? -
sl A That's right. And it l'ooks’ like that is what,
19 some two miles south and west of the Humble lease, is
20 ~ that the area you are talking about?
21 - 0 Yes, south and west.
2| A South and west approximately two’mi"le's?
93 o South and west. It might be an Ambassador
24 Anadarko well. | | |
25 A I don't know, and I haven't looked that far south.
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1 I don't believe a well down there is going to affect us,
2 being two miles away from us. It will affect some other

3 || . people a lot sooner thén it will affect us.

-4 0. On yori: S-26, I believe, that is the second well --
s A, The>second from the left.
- 6 Qe Yesw "u,-was~;h154n§tncompleted in_the_San Ahdres?
7 | MR. NUTTER:  Which well is that, Mr. Jennings?
8 | MR. JENNINGS: $-26. ’ |
2 9 : A -CdUhéelor, we were not equippea té handle the
f.g z 10| amount of water we would have had to handle at this time,
B8 :
igé" 1 S_O we decid\ed to try to make Athat an injection well rather
. Z = . ke
§§§§ 12l than to dispose of all of the water that it would have been
§§§§ ALE B iiece’s'sary for us to handle. Thi.s".»is a problem out there
- B : ) .
| E;Eig {~ﬂ1‘ with these wells, they do make a large water cut, therefore,
_:cg ',5"! we decided to 'DT“& A the well, and at'é: laffar date to try
o ° é 16 and make an injéction well out of it.
17 As ﬁe»drill these wells and as we recomplete old
18 wells we are learning a little bit moré and a léttle/bit
ié mére aboutlthis reservoir, and I'm sure és Qe iﬁcréase ohr:
20 knowledge, we will be better equipped to handle these
21 situations as they come up,kbut at that time we felt like

22 || we did the best thing.
23 0 When was that well completed?
24 A It was dry and abandoned, nine, eighteen, sixty-nind.

Well, 1969, that's six years ago, why haven't you

25 0
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:‘ ever used it, do you have watér in the area that you need
) "2l to dispose of?
- 3 A, We have disposed of some water in it, yes.
4 - Q.' How come you didn't convert that well to an
N 5 injection welAl’? -
S R - A e didn't need an’ injection well except for ‘water ||
7 ‘disposal. Are you talking about a water flood?
. _ 8 I 0. No, to éet rid rof‘ the water, a disposal?
.3 9 R ¥ We did try to and we did dispose of water in it
g 5 | | )
| E % 10 for awhilie? |
3%5 11 H hat i ? i
0SS i Q At what interval?
- .; ‘ , j .
- : gg%% 12 . A I do‘n'it know. I'm going to lgt you talk ‘to Qur,
; ;gg‘:‘g« ;. 1? ; efigiﬁ‘ee’r aboutdﬁr diéposal program, 1f yo‘z/i will. I came
: ‘ Elgfﬁ 1?3» here to» testify ’-r;about Vthe geology and not so much on the
- ;cw:: 15 | eh§insering. That information is available and our te‘étix‘noﬁjr’z
§ 1é if you would like to ask hirﬁ that and we will be happy to
jﬂ 17‘ ‘answer any queét»’ions’alqng those line, we don't have anything] 3
Eu U & ’8 to hide. SR
- 19i 0. Well; '6ne other question, your salt water, the.
“ izoj well that you were going to -- 4 WSW well, what interval
T 211 did you COmpléteé that in for water production puri:oses, do
22; you recall?
,‘ 234 A Yes, we completed it in the 'iriltervail that you see
. 24 | with the black bars in the well bore on cross section
- 25 AA prime which 1s E’xhib’it Number Two. You see it start j\ist
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1 below forty-two thirty or so, forty-two thirty-five, somewher
2 in there. I can't read these logs too Well from the cross

3 :section,fbut the black bar indicates the top of the

4 Lperforation and the black bar just below forty-five hundred

5[! indicates”the”pase,pf”our;perfqrdEiOns,

ét Q And that was whe£e>you were going to take water?
18 A f That was where we were taking w;ter‘from and that
8l is where{we produced our oil from, eighty-six thousand

9| parrels. :

10i >Q iAnd that is the same basic’interval that Agua has
11l since per?oréted ih its well and in which thsy now propbée
112 to iﬁjectﬂwétér, is that right? . |

13 A " The lower set of perforatiOns, that you have

General Court Reporting Service
Phone (505) 982-9212

825 Calle‘Mejia, No. 122; Santa Fe, New Mexico- 87501

14 | suggested apparently, we have gone ahead and perforated and ;;#

15"aéiaizedjénd are now injecting ihto’ffém‘fofty-tWB'fhirty A

sid morrish reporting service

16 Eté forty—ihréé, covers the uppér two sets of perforations
}7"in‘this_wéll bore‘wﬁich produced the eighty-si# thousand
. ] rarreis of oi1.. |
- 0 " 'MR. JENNINGS: I believe that's all.

20 : " CROSS - EXAMINATION

21 || BY MR. NUTTER:
;“‘~ - 22 ) 'er. Jordan, some rention was made of this
23 || Number 4 WS, I heard earlier this morning that perhaps the

24 || casing collapsed, is that correct?

e 25 A " We have a mechanical problem with that well, I'm
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" uppermost perforations, is that right?

this hearing order.

Page 16

nrot sure whether it is a casing problem or tubing problem

or what it is;‘but I believe Mr. Rose is going to be able
to bring 'you up to date on all of the facts on WSW Number 4. ‘{
0 It has not been abandoned?
A No, it has not been abandoned, just shut in.

0 Just shut in?

A Yes, indeed.
0 Now, you saw the exhiﬁit that Mr. Janica had
prepared. Now, he drew a line across his exhibit and the

top of the line would be.right at the top of the lowermost

well. In other words, the line that he drew across his
exhibit would be the same as the line you drew across your

exhibit, except that you drew your line at thejtép of the

A Yes, Mr. Nutter, when we got the hearing order we
used what was on the hearing order and we placed our top

line at the top of the perforations that were ‘given us in. ..

o Of the entire new proposed interval?
A Yes, that's right, and as I understand it, Agua

plans to use this at a later date and they will use it if

they need it. Therefore, I think we are justified in

putting that line up there.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of
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this witness?
MR. SPERLING: I would like to ask just one
question.

- Mr. Jordan, was the water supply well that we have

Il _been talkina about hare most recantlv, T think Unit M, -

Section 2, was that carried on the Oil Conservation

Comnission's proration schedule as both a water supply well

_and an oil well?’

MR. JkaAN{ It was éarriéd on thé ororation
schééuie aé an oil well and a water source well.

MR; JE&NINGS: One questién about that well, if
you doh't-mind{ i ‘ “

' “FURTHER CROSS EXAMINATION

~ BY MR. JENNINGS:.-

Q - DJ you'have any idea wheré the oil is coming from - |

in that well?

A, We are’'hot sure whether it is coming from the

‘entire sectién or' a portion of the section, the lower

section or the upper section. As far as we are concerned
there has been no oil-water contact established for this
field.

I beliéve in the long run 'you are going to find

. there is more than one oil-water coﬂtact, that there are

going to be several zones of preduction within this large -

stratigraphic sedtion here.
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1 0 You just don't know where it is coming from then?
2 A, Like I told you, we are not sure whether it is

3 coming out of the upper perforations .or the lower perforationg,

4 or both, but eighty-six thousand barrels has come out of

. « N : F P S i

e g1 this section somewhere, and that-is the business we are :
. T T ] 'i

6 in, producing oil. j

7 o} Do you recall, or would it have been your prerogatife ?

8 to approve the Warren salt water disposal well when it

5 9| was arilled?
-% :_8: 10 A It wouldn't have been my prerogative, it would
;égg n i have gone through maneqement. I wbuld have made a ~sm;;gebst_i‘c:;.x
§§§§ 12| possibly, but we didn't see any waivers and as I understand
gggg 13 it there was a hearing on the mattei: and Exxon did not
8=
ngé 14 ﬂ\ attend or did not debate the matter because at that time
;;ug ~ 1'5; we' dldn‘t know there was a Eunice San Andres South- o:Ll pool
) é 16 We didn't know that until we completed our well.
17 Q 'You don't know whether it was approved or net?
eze 18 A Approved by whc;m‘> ’
197 » o Exxon, oxr Humble then, whether that well was

20 approved?

27 A X don't know that we approved it. As I dnderstand
2 it we didn't attend the hearing because we didn't know

23 anything about an oil field at that time. If we had

24 | * known that there was an oil pool under our ie‘ese in this

25 interval, I'm sure we would have been objecting to it, but
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1 we didn't know that at the time because we hadn't completed
2! our oil well, which was the discovery well. |

-3 Q. Weil, I'm confused. Which is the discovery well,
4 the one that you are now producing or the water supply well?

5 A Well, there is no confusion. The discovery well “

6 for this pool was Exxon's State S Number 4 water\source well.

7 That was the discovery well. It was completed after the «Q

8| wWarren well. :They drilled their well and started injecting __é

9| water and we completed later on for ‘an oil well. ) ;

=
8 |
s 8 10l MR. JENNINGS: I believe that's all. .
@i : . , o
wids 1 L FURTHER CROSS EXAMINATION S .
£ $38 4 _ N
‘EEE{E 12} BY MR. NUTTER:
-BEig B _ o e B
Egg'fj 3 Q Mr. Jordan, this Number 4 WS of yours had an upper [
g8f B T
- B oS . )
gégf« M) gset of perforations originally that was squeezed, doesn't
- BO® :
o ; 15 je? N
8 16 A Yes.
RIE I 0. What was that perforated interval?
18 A I can get that for you. P .
19 0 We can get that in' a minute. - i
20 A All right. ‘ : ' 3
?1 0 Now, on your exhibit, Mr;-Jprdan, you show that

22| the interval forty-two thirty-eight to forty-six eighty;fhrééV!
23 | what are you depicting by those numbers?

24 A Those are the perforations from which we produced

|

25 the water for the Paddock Unit water flood.
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A §i£h, at this hearing, I think.

0 And the old squcezed berfératiéﬁsfﬁgﬁid’be}aboié
éhése?
A Yes.
Q¢ °~ How soon after the original complgtién were the -
”ép%ér*perfbtatibhs squeezed? . o
A Would it be all right with you4ifer. Rose'anéwereés

B Y

Page 80A

0. So there were perforations on down off of this
éihibit, is that right?

A, Yes, but we had to break the thing off somewHere
Lecause it might have been ‘as long vertiéally as it was
horizontally, so we just broke them Off across Here..

o 0. I see, but there would be-addiéionél‘perfs?

A ‘Yes. | | |

h But ﬁﬁis is the ubbermost perfora#ién?

A These are the perforations théﬁ we afe concerned

|
éhgt one,‘the testimony'on this well, heéhas all of that ‘ék
én?ormafiqn. . | |
MR. NUTTER: Are there any furﬁhef questions of

ﬁr; Jordan? He may be excused.

KENNETH STEVEN ROSE

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. SPERLING:
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1 0. Would you state your name, piéase; your élace of
2 residence, your employer and the capacity in which you are
3 'employed?

4 A My name is Steve Rose, I live in Andrews, Texas,

5 I'm employed by Exxon Ccmpany, U.S.A. as a petroléum enginéer

6 0. How long have you been employed by Exxon?
zf A I1've been employed by Exxon since June of 1974.
8 0 Have you on any previous occasions testified before’

9 the Commission so that your quaiifications as a petroleum

@ / -

=3 IOJ engineer are a matter of record?

B . f : .

- R} .

g 11 A . No, sir. . .. N

QS _E’ - _“,.;‘E""V'-‘ “-' - ) ) o
£ 12 “Q -~ Would you-give the Examiner and the record a short'

825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, 'Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

13 resume of your background educatibnally and experience-wise?

Pone (505)982-9212

145 . A I graduated from Texas A & M University with a.

15| B:S. @egree in electrical engineering in May of 1974, At

~sid morrish report
- -General Court Re,

16| that time I went to work for Exxon Company U.S.A. in Andrews,
17 Texas and my property assignments were the State of New

18 f| Mexico for all of Exxon's:property of which this Eunice

19 San Andres p601 for Lea County was concerned.

20 | I've attended two schools for Exxon, one a wel;

21H lgggiﬁg'SChool and another a reservoir engineering school.

22 0. Has your expé}ience been primarily in the field of -
23 ' reservoir engineering, oxr associated problems as a reservoir
24 engineer?

ésh A Yes, sir, in fact that is my title, I'm a reservoir
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1| engineer. I deal only with reservoir information.
2 0 In that capacity have you done extensive work in

3l the Eunice San Andres South Pool in Lea County, New Mexico?

al A Yes, sir, we have.
5 : MR. SPERLING: Are Mr. Rose's qualifications -

6 Vmécceptable?

7 MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir.
8 Y (Mr. Speriing‘coﬂiinuing.) Mr. Rose, would you

9 || please refer to what has been marked for identification as

2
u *® i . - i - . : . R = .
-E 8 10 || Exhibit Four on behalf of Exxon in this matter and explain
e
Q&= 1 ~ : - ‘ ‘
;SE,. 1 what that exhibit is and what it is designed to show?
s “ |
§§§§§ 12 A Exhibit Four which uses the same base map as
NEA' : - .
Xng LE . N ) . -
_E’ég% 13| Exhibit One shows the Eunice San Andres South Pool in Lea
- &288¢ R ‘ 4 7 ~ T :
§§zci5 14 fl County, New Mexico and Exxon's New Mexico S State lease
©.3 - H ‘ :
o §  15 || “which comprises of Section 2, Township 22'South,ﬁ§Hnge537f‘
® 3 | o o
3 16 )] East located or bounded by yellow. On this plat the

17 ‘Eﬁnice Saﬂ Andres South completions are denoted by red
18 tfiangles and it is ‘'stated on the legend the completiOA:dagé é;}?
19 | fér'egch well and the initial p§£ential in bérrels of oil

20 per'day and barrels'of water per day is listed beside eéch~-

21 {| well.

22 | 0 That is primarily informational, is thatlrighﬁ?
23 , A Yes, sir, it is.
24 0 Will you refer to Exhibit Five and indicate what

25 that exhibit is supposed to show?
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1 | A Exhibit Five again uses the same base map as the
2 pr’eVious exhibit_s SO Exxon's lease is aénoted by thébyellow
3 bbund.- Again the Eunice San Andres completions are de;oted

4| . by red triangles. The numbers in the legend this time bheside

] 51 g?éﬁ,well indicate current daﬁc;'SaanndreB"ﬁfééﬁéfgéﬁ”ibf"'” ”Wé
6| eachwerr. | %j
7 v7'Q And current status of each well? ; ‘%
s X A Current Status,_yéé, sir. -If‘thé;e'isgnokperuCtié :
3 of &éEQAQQAlisted the shut in.
g
'§~§ 10 o The question has been askgd Mr.ldqrdan3és:to‘the
ggzs 1"y sFatus énd fhe reason for the present status of Qaﬁer |
: %{gég 12“ s@éﬁly well Number 4 iﬁ‘Unit M*of'Seétidn_Z, WQuid_you~pleasé;
| E'Efg 13 discduss that well? | |
- AgaE . D
i Egii 14 R Exxon's New Mexico S State Number 4 water source
..:Ug sl well waé drilled s’pédifi‘é’ally for the; ptﬁfp?ése of ?%viat:fér‘ SOﬁféé
| ay% 16 At the time that we drilled the well we were anticipating-

17| the well to provide water production for our Paddock San Angefo

18 'Afidbh“of which we are the operatbrs, iAt,tﬁe’tﬁmé_ﬁé_driiiéd"

19 f| the well we ran into extensive oil prbduction and we spent

0 s‘cjrﬁef t&énty thousand dgllars squeezing upper sald perforation
21| to ﬁe'iimir'iate this oil production. | |
2l e Can you indicate the perforated :i‘.nteirva}jl thét was
23l - squeezed? ' .

: ' AN
24 ) A, I'll indicate those at this time. foé;:"$’squeezed
25 iné‘éivals were forty sixty to forty sévehty—foﬁr, foi::ty-;one
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twenty to forty-one forty-nine.

MR. NUTTER: Just a minute until I get these
copied down. What was the first one again?

A, Forty sixty to forty seventy-four. The next set

is forty-one seventy-one through forty-two hundred, ‘and that

represenfs the last squeezed interval we used to eiiminate

" 01l production.

When we originally completedﬂtﬁe well we teéted
the well with a Reda pump fr&p all perforations and tested
two hdndred and niﬁety—nine barrels of 0il per day,bplus
four thousand EWQ'hundred and twenty barrels of #ater péf
day. ;

Some six days late: we ‘ran an entry survey and

found the oil entfy coming from the top perforations that

are shown squeezed. At that time we squeezed those perfora-

tions to eliminate oil production so that we would not have

to curtail the water production.

Going on a little bit later with that well we
had a case, we went to the Gommission‘and_got a dual status
for that well and the case number was ;065 and the order
was R-3706, which designated this well as:a dual ﬁell, both
an oil well and?h watér‘supply well. |
At the same time we asked for:field'rules for

the Eunice San Andres South Pool because the water source
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' barrels of oil and seven hundred and fifty barrels of watér;if

only instigated a pilot water flood in the Paddock and to

~going to work we will go down and eliminate the water
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well 4 was the discovery well for the Eunice San Andres

South Pool.

Going on further in history, we produced this—
well for the purpose of/water until August of 1974 as
stated and at that time we produced eighty-seven thousand:

“Wea "

found that we had a pressure communication between the tubiﬁg‘

gt L

casing and we shut the well in to make sure that we did not

damage any fresh water sand. The well was méking seventeen

e

[ o s :
RTINS R AT PRIy Py e

barrels of oil per day at the time we shut the well in,

and let me give you the corresponding rate of water. Seventeqn.

At that time we undertook the evaluation of the

Paddock Unit to determine the need for the water. We have

déte this has not been very successful so we Weré in the
interim time, between wheh it was shut in and now, we havé
béenreValudting the(need'for»the'wa;grzgromftheqwgtgrﬁébgr?q:
well, Number 4.

This well was drilled as a unit Venture ﬁith'thei
Paddock Unit and we went to considerable time and expense to x‘eg
include this well's San Andres'proéthiOn in the Paddock

Unit. If we decide that the Paddock Unit flood is not

production'and perforate the intervals that we squeezed to

RN
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' | eliminate 0il production and convert that to a sole San Andres

2l 6il producer.
3 ; MR. NUTTPER: At the present time are you ¢conducting

41 injections in the Paddock Unit?

.5 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. B
6 ‘ MR. NUTTER: Where are you getting your wétér?
7 ' THE WITNESS: Produced water. Whatever we produce

8. we just turn back to it.

9 " . MR. NUTTER: Then you don't have any*suppiy“wéil

@

< p ;

5 10f as such?

g, ' : , ,

g 8 : - R

o0& LU _THE WITKESS: No, sir, we do not.

g ' o . ,
§ 123 (Mr. Sperling continuing.). The produced water is - ;

13| adequate for the needs of the Unit as of the present iimé?‘

Phone (505) 982-9212

i A At this time we have had premature water break’
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16| very little success at flooding. We cycle a lot of water
17| and we're evaluating the present production from the Faddock
18 iandrthe situation ﬁheéher we can flood it or not and 'just

19 | use an injection well to take care of the water from the:

20 | San Angelo.

21 0. . What about the well designated as the 44 weil in

22 | ‘the southeast scutheast of SéCtion'z?
23 A, This is a Paddock Unit well bore that we took,
24 | that Exxon Company U.S.A. took from the Paddock Unit and i

25 tried a Eunice San Andres South compietion. At the time that
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Pl we took it we did not have -- well, a log that would tell
i

2 you where oil-water entry survey, you know, oil-water locater

3 plug behind pipe and we perforated intervals based on the

4 104, We directly correlated and shot the same intervals.

51 At the time that we did that we found that we produced a I

6 - great deal more water than we wanted, than we could handle;
7 and. we tested ten barrels of oil and five hundred and sikteen

8 barrels of water in that well and the fluid level at that

. g 9L time in the well bore was some seven hundred feet from
.E gg 10l gurface so we feel 1ik¢ we do not have a complete evaluation ’
;%Eg‘ Ml oof that well because we never reached the pumped-off é'or}di_tions
§§§§ 12 : Again disposal of the produced water is 9°i;ig'1;;°
éé?:% 31 be a problem and until wevge‘t t},lis "'Pr°,blem;9_r‘;_£ﬁ;_i_s;si‘tixafipn 1 :
E §j§§ 141 ‘with Agua taken care of as to how we will dispose our water,

'; ;;- 5] we will not attempt to produce that well. It is just wige

g e in right now. ’

17 0 Well, you feel that it has potential as a prbducihé
8| o0il well in the San Anﬁ:es?,» -
19 A, »6h} yes, sir, we certainly do. Like I éay,:it
20 ~ produced ten barrels of oil and five hundred and sixteen
21 barrels4of:water and that with the fluid level at some

22| seven huhdred feet and that's three thousand feet of head

23 against the formation, and we feel that would be primarily

24|l il blocked from entry. | k

25 0. Now, would you refer to what has been marked as
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1 Exhibit Six for Exxon and explain that exhibit? P
2 A, Exhibit Six again uses the same base map as all of

3 the previous exhibits. Exxon's New Mexico S State lease is
4 designatgd'by the yellow bound. The Eunice San Andres South
5 ¢om91et;&i§ are denoted by red triangles. The nuinbers located
K | beside éégﬁ well are cumulative oil producéionvin thousands

7| of barreis as of July lst, 1975.

| N f
8 Q Do yoﬁxhavé a figure of cumulative produétionifo?
5 9 all wells? |
@ = ‘
'E;fg- 10W A" Cumulative production for FhefEunice San Andres
) géga 1 :South Pool at seven, one, seventy-five is four hundrea and
?igﬁék 12 sixteen thousand barrels.i
-553 ] @ Ts there anything clse of significance sbout
' ng uf Exnibit sixz -
-:Q;; 15 A Exh;’.bit Six has a few more of significance in that
@ ] N .
§ 16| the high cumulative wells that you see plotted had the
| 17 longést production time. :Anadarkp's Loﬁ Worthem C Numbgr 2,J
15' located in Unit letter G of Section 11, Towr-Lip ZZ:Sduth,
‘19 Range 37 East is a recent recomplete and the cumulaing is
20 affected only by the time that Anadarko has had the well on -
21 §tream. o 'ﬂ;m,

22 Anadarko's Lou Worthem Number 6 located in Unit

23 letter E of Section 11, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, has
24 the same situation as well as the Gulf Eaves Number 4 which

25| is located in Unit letter H, Section 10, Township 22 South,
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Range 37 East. This field is just now begihning to be
developed and the feservoir description is not complete
enough yet to determine how much oil is down therelor the
interval from where it is coming from.
0 “ava “YOUUOHE enouyi wOrk GnT U
reach any condlusions or opiﬁion'as to the type of reservoir
it is, with reféIEnce tc uniformity of porosity, “and
ﬁéfmeability ac#dss at least the/Exgon‘leaée and the otherr
leases in thebimmediate afea? |
A THe cross sections drawn through the New Méxicé S
Stage lease by our geologist show that theiEunice San Andres
South Pool is uniform pqrosity‘devélopﬁeht, the ugper

San Andres is a little bit more stratified than the lower

" San Andres as evidenced by our ability to squeeze off. some

0il production from water source well Number 4. We do R
believe that it is one big, uniform and continuous reservoir
that does contain & -- reférring to Exhibit Number Seven

which denotes Exxon's New‘México”S“Stateflease bounded by

yellow, Section 2, Township 22 South, Raﬁge 37 East. Again
the Eunice SaﬁvAndres compléetions ate noted by red tri&nglé;
and inbfhis plat we have sﬁbwn Paddock Unit well bores that

will be ‘available in the hea:}futuréffs;“iécbmpiéfion into

the Eunice San Andras South Pool. Timing and development of
the field will be based upon our ability to define oil-water

and further reservoir description.
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1 0. And as Mr. Jordan testified, you do expect to
2 utilize these well bores for San Andres production where
3| your experience and work shows it to be justified?

4 e Yes, sir, we do.

p
‘

5 4 ¢ Is there anything else you would like to é,‘ay about

T

6| Exhibit Seven?
7 A Not at this time.

8 T Now, refer to what has beeh marked Exhibit Eight,

of A througd H I think?

2
@ ® .
£ 38 of - A Yes, sir.
LR
pos e 1 - Q Which consists of a number of charts which I take
8558 | . , :
§§§§ 12| to be production information graphically depicted?
Sedg .
; a2 13 A Yes, sir.
(S~} E
-E'Ec‘g . 'y
5@5“ 14 Q Would vou expiain that exhibit?
g i
gsz | L e : R
-gég-; 15 A Exhibit Eight-A through" Eight-H -are production -
b
o

16 || ‘plots for every Eunice San Andres South completion, water
17 || production in barrels per month, oil production in barrels
i8 per month, and gas-o0il ratio in cubic feét per barrel is

19 plotted for each well.

20° I think it is significant to see that on all of
21| the plots all Eunice San Andres South completions have been
22 accompanied by large volumes of water, and as such, a

23 defined oil-watzs» contact hés not been located by any

24 operator in thé pool yet, and oil production has been

25 | significant and remaining recoveries will be significant as
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you can tell by the current day production plot and the

accumulative production of four hundred and sixteen thousand

barrels.
0. Now with .specific reference, Mr. Rose, to the

proposal of the applicant here, Agua, Inc., do you have

‘recommendation to the Conmission with reféerence to the

treatment of the well bore as it presently exists. I

understood the testimény to be that on oral permission,

‘that right, to inject?

MR. JENNINGS: No, there was an application.
is Exhibit One.

MR. SPERLING: I understand there has been no

entered authorizihg injection into the‘perfbration, that the

permission was oral. 1Is that correct? Maybe I heard wrong.

; perforate it.
MR. SPERLING: Well, I understood Mr. Abbott to
' say, and he can correct me if I'm‘wgppg, that there was
injection into. those perforationson a test basis based on

oral permission granted by the Hobbs office, is that right?

MR. ABBOTT: That's right.

MR. SPERLING: Who extended the oral permission?

MR. ABBOTT: Santa Fe.

Q. (Mr. Sperling continuing.) Well, assuming that

injection is occurring into the zone, I assume pending the

It

'MR. JENNINGS: I think they were authorized to

any

is

order §

yor
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1 the outcome of this hearing, do you have any mechanizal ﬂ
2 recommendations as to what should and couid be aécomplished
R 3| with reference to both the application as it was filed and

4|l the condition as we understand it to exist presently is?

s A Exxon's position upon both the current injections
6 into fhe perforatigns and continued injeCEion présents a

7 || - damage to our cOrrelative rights and I have in ffont of me

8 || -right here a recommended squeeze procedure that would call

9 | for squgeziﬁg all of the'perforations that ére presently

& .
& s . /i . R
‘;Eé.% 19_ perforégéd‘ih the caSiﬁg and a detailed squeezeiérOCedure
§§§E 1 hefe that wé;zyritten by our producfion’engineeré in the
Eigg%i 12 | ’Andrewsfbistri?t. I also have a recommended opé{ation plan
§§§§ 13 by Vhere we would require that Agua would se{: an %‘injection
-.§ §§§ 14 mp‘:»:ucker at apprpximgtely the casing shoe :dépthf, férty-three
.goé 15 ?ﬁﬁndrg‘ed and ‘:e‘iéﬁtg,\ feet and would load the tubing casing
: g 16 .;hnulus with iﬁhibited brine, apply a positive sdrface ]

17 pressure énd monitor that pressure to see if any leaks are

18 fdépurring into’ the Upper San Andres.

19 this injection shut down immediatély.

201 " MR. SPERLING: That's all.

21 . MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of this
22 witness? |

23 MR. JENNINGS: I have a few.

24 CROSS EXAMINATION

25 BY MR. JENNINGS:
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Q. Do you remember all of the questions that the
previous witness passed on to you? If you do, start answerinq

them.

A I don't think I cén do that, but I will attempt

anything you ask.

o First of all, I believe you stated that your 4 SWS.
witll indicated extensive oil production?

{; P B

Y A Yes, it does.
0. What do you consider extensive oil productioh?
A Extensive 0il production? We tested that well

like I mentioned, producing two hundred and ninety-nine.
barrels of oil per day upon initial completioh, and it ﬁasv

accumulated eighty-seven thousand barrels.

Q But as against how much water?
A It has three million barrels of water.
0. My calculation is that is ih4the neighborhocd;of

b

three percentAof the volume is~6il?
o A Three percen# pf thewvolume is oil in»the ihtéfvél’ﬁ

that we now‘havé open.  If you will look at the’intervai

or the test that we have on the well from the whole intérval

it is considgrably more than three percent. The two’ﬁu&dred5

and ninety-nine over four thoﬁ§and is considerably moreéthan

three percent oil. We are talking‘about three percent &ii

in the interval that we completed for the purpose of i

water. We have purposely made it that ratio.
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0 And gt the time you éhut it in what percentage of
0il were you --

A | ~ From the interval that we were using‘to supply
water we were‘making seventeen barrels»of 0il per day and

seven hundred and fifty barrels of water per day.

0. Is that economical?
A Yes, sir, at stripped oil prices it surely is. . H
0.  Two percent or two and a half percent? )

You have mentioned this squeeze, that you squeezed

the oil'df%?

A Yes, sir.
0. Was that ever successful?
‘A Yes, sir, it was.

= Did you shut the oil off’
A YbS. 51r, werdld, in- the 1nterval that wé‘éould
shut the oil off.

Q What interval was thaﬁ?

A The interval that I told Mr. Nutter we shut off

was from forty sixty to forty—t&o hundred feet. And that

correlates to the injection 1nterva1 that Agua would like

to have.
0 Was it successful in'éhe‘other aréaS?
A We have never‘squeezed to eliminate oil before, sir
0. What pressure did you use in your squeez:.ng'v>
A I don't have that information w1th me, sir. I can

i
|
=

RS um{.m- R
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1l give ydu the rates before and after if you would like to

2 know those?

3 0. Well, we might have them.
4 A, Okay. A Reda pump test on the eighth, eighteenth
6 ”;nrsixty-eiqhtﬁsﬁndedltﬁc hundied and'hiﬁéty4ﬁiﬁ§’55iréiswf -

6 of 0il and four thousand, two hundred and twenty barrels of
7 water. The teét that we had produced  the nine, ten; sixty-

8 eight, showed .six thousand one hundred and seventy barrels

9 of water and two percent oil.
10 0. What was that in barrels; you don't have the

11 || barrels?

eporting Service - -

-~ 825 Calle.Mejia, No. 122;:Santa Fe, New Mexico -87501

12 A I don't have the barrels. Well, we can tell by

.13 the-proﬁuctibhvplbt, it's listed. The initial production

Phone (505),982-9212

14 | for water source well Numbe= 4 shown in 1969 when we
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15 finally''got the interval squeezed was some eight hundred
16 and ninety barrels a month, which correlates to what --

17 twenty-seven‘or twehty-eight barrels a day, something of

18 || that nature. . Aﬁd;aﬁ the time we were producing, the water
10 prédqction from the well was fifty-six thousand -- fifty—fOuf
20 || thousand barrélS of water, which stays in the range of two

21| or three percent oil.

22 Q Now; when 44 well was shut in, I unde?staﬁd it

23 was just prodiucing ten barrels of oil and five hundred and

24 | twenty-six barrels of water?

25 A That is'correct, sir, with the fluid level at

|
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seven hundred feet. ;%h ‘-
Q. If I'm calculatiiig right, that was probably less
than two percent, is that correct?

A, That's two percent in the interval with the fluid

~laval at .seven hundred feet. The pressure against the

formation éOuldfaffectively eliminate a lot of oil ﬁ;gégcgléﬁ
from that'interval. ‘We need tdﬁpump the well off_to see
Whag the/pe;ceﬂfage‘bf 0il would be.,c} “ |

0.  And why didn't you pump1toff7

A Because we have no present wéy to dispose of thé
waﬁer. | |

Q "And theAPaddock wells --

A, We do not have permiSSion"to‘uéé thatfwéter t¢ o
dispose into the Paddock'ﬁnit.

Q'” 'Did‘you seek tﬁétvperhissionf

A No, sir, we did not beéause the PaddOck_Unit»is
being evaluated for bontinuation. | | |

0  In referring to Ex_hibit Siﬁ,"fméy@:‘e I m‘isjundersténa:
it, agéin referring to Well 44, is thaﬁ the accumﬁlaﬁive
production?

Aﬁ Eighty-seven thousand barrels?

Q.  No, Well 44. |

A Oh,. excuse me, zero, yes, sir¥ We have‘never
produced the well so the éccumulative wbuld be zero.

0. When was that well completed?

T

f
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1 A, In July of l§74.
2 0. And ?ou never produced it?
3 A, Nb, sir.
4 0. What othexr wells have you driiled in the area?
) 5 A We drilled New Mexico S State 26, ahd'that would

76 - be the onlyrgﬁher"Qeliﬂﬁe havém&riliea.
7 fg When was that drilled?

8 A That Qaé drilléd-iﬁ 1969. I can give you the
9|  date here. .Nine, eighteen, sixty-nine.

10 0  Why was that abandoned?

11 A. The well was abandoned because we encountered

12| . significant water production and we could not dispose of

13 || the water at that time.

"Phone (505)'982-9212

14 Q What oil did:you --

15 A We tested séVenteed‘barrélstf‘bil along with

sid morrish reporting service
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16 || eight hundred and fifty-one barrels of water.

17 0. Why was it not converted into a salt water disPOSal:

18 well? H E

[

19 A -~ Again, we could not handle the water disposal

20l from that well.
21 0 And you didn't consider using the water -from f
22|l that well"in‘lieu of obtaining additional water%from'your
.23_.<water sﬁébly well?“

24 A The water supply well was drilled as a joint

25 venture with the Paddock Unit. That New Mexico S State
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1 26 was drilled soley as an Exxon project. We would, thereford,
2 i have to go to the Paddock Unit and ask Ehém*ﬁo\buy the well.

3 At that time we had water sufficient for the Paddoék~flood.

4 Q But you had to drill a well to get it?
5 A EWe dri}led the water sourcelwell fir;t.
6 o v, yon Lo oF yhur mrepsact Tovalapaents
7 B, Yes,. sir:
el 0 ;hhéé have you done’toward-the development since

o | the middle of 19742

16“ A, Since the middle of 19747

Ar - Q Yes.
12 _ A We are on an evaluation of the Paddock San Angelo

13|| flood which must be completed prior to any -San ‘Andres

Phone (505):982-9212

‘ 14u compleéibn;.,
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i @ How long do you anticipate that will take?
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.16 A The‘San Angelo flood is of’a very complex nature
17| and we tried a éiiot flood without any back up in the

18| injection %hd:the pilot fioéd reSpoﬁse is difficultvig}
19‘: evaluate. ' I cannot put a date on that for you.

20' Q - Now, on y6ur reéompletions, referring to yout

2 Exhibitiseven, you contémplate recompleting all of tﬁdée
||  wells?

23 A %hq?e are ‘well bores that will be available. The
24 .San Andresfis prorated on eighty acres and we will need tor

25 ]l evaluate the formation in' each one of those well bores. All
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_the oil and water entrv.. If voun Arilled 2 new well and

‘that area.

at the'Anadarko completions to the south of you, the same
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that plat depicts is the well bores that will be available
to Exxon for that type of work.

0. Would it be economical toAdrfll a new well to the
San Andres formation, in your opinién?,

A That depends on our ability to correctly define

you ran open-hole logs and you were able to run something liﬁi
a carbon-oxygen ratio log which is used to_determine oil

zones and water zones we could certainly complete a well in

Q Have you ever determined the water-oil entry?

A No, sir, we have not.

0  Where do you --

A We have various instances where we stopped like on f 7§

the New Mexico water source well Number 4, we shut oii'dff atjs 7

a certain depth, but in the Paddock Unit 44 completion we

struck water where we thought oil was. And if you will look.

completion intervals yield different productions of water
which indicates that no defined ocil-water contact can
be obtzined.

Q Is the method you have been describing ‘proven?

A The carbon-oxygen ratio log, yes, sir.
0 In Lea County?
A Not in Lea County, no, sir.




Page. - 100 |

1 0 Well, where in Texas?

2 }A Well, mostly in the sand-shale sequence in the

3 central part of Texas and we have tried it. We haven't tried

4 any of the carbon-oxygen ratio logs yet. We have another

] st sikover pending which is going to be Paddock Unit Number 42
6 that you see dencted right next to water source well 4,
7 and management is now looking at that to see if we can j
o . - 4
g| afford a carbon-oxygen ratio log on that thing.
= 9 0. Was this in a similar formation in Texas or was
S IR,
@ @ e ; L - : \ . |
,g z 10fl it in an entirely different type of formation? ;
- _
Ve E .
gEEN 11 A The formations there are sand-shale, this is
gq_;ﬂ N . B . :
‘EE%& 12 primarily dolomite. The tool should not be affected merely
@ RrS : -
BN Ga . . )
ﬁ?ié, 13 by formation. It is mostly an indicator of hydro-carbons
M ee - . . .
w V78 - : -
EisE 14| and hydrogen. = . = e B
O 1 : Q What was your water: zone that you determined in
.a 3 - - .
8 16 || Your water source well?

17 A The perforated interval shown on Bill Jordan's

48|l cross section and I can list those for you. - S

19 Q Would it be fair to sa& that is what was shown on

20 your C-105, from forty—tWofthirty-eight to forty—sik eighty-* -
- 91 two? | =
22 A That's correct. B
2 ~ MR. JENNINGS: I thinks that is all. |
24 MR. NUTTER: Let's take a fifteen minute recess.

sl (THEREUPON, a short recess was taken.)
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ask you about the time sequence when the 4 ‘WS Wasioriginaily

-July 18th, 1968.
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MR: NUTTER: The Hearing will come to order.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Rose; I had a couple of questions I wanted to

completed. What was the date of the original perforations?
That would be from the forty sixty clear on down.

A, The seventh month, the eighteenth-day of 1968,

Q Okay, ané £hen before'tﬁe squeeze yog}had a test
on fhe well which was eight, eighteen of sixty-eight? |

A Yes.

0. And it made two hundred4énd ninety-nine barrels
of ©il and forty-two’tweﬁty barrels of water, correct?

A Th%é»ié correct, sir.

0. All right, then, what wés the date of the squeezinq'
of the three intervals from forty sixty to forfy-two -
hundred? |

A August 27th of 1968, eight, twenty-seven, sixty-
eight. We did"these in a sequence. vLet me clarify that, |
Mr. Nutter. We squeezed the interval fofty sixty to fortyLbniv°’
forty-nine on August 27th.

1} Okzy, that was eight, twenty-seven?

A Yes, sir. On the nine, sixth and sixty-eight, we

went in and squeezed forty-one seventy-one through forty-two
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Page
hundred.
0 That was nine, eight, sixty-eight?
A, Right." |
¢ And then you had another test after those three

interV§}§>had been squeezed and it was dated nine, ten,

wasn'f-ié?

A Yes, sir.

0. - And 1 never did aget the full éétential on the
well at that time.

A, Okay, Reda pumﬁ tests as I read here was six
thousand, one hundred andysevénty barrels of water and two
percent'dil. It didn't have a number foi oil volure. 1
think that figures out to be something‘like twelve barrels
One hundred and twenty, excuse me.

0  Then what is this figure down at the bot£6iﬁ of
Jordan's exhibit where he says sixty-one seventy barrels of:

water and one hundred and two barrels of oil?

A ' I'm not sure. Which exhibit are you referring to?*f:

Q rI'mvtalking to the notation at the bottom of the
log for this'we11 on Exhibit Number Two, the big cross
sectioﬁ.

A Okay, I'll need to see. That is probably the
potentiai‘aftér we got through with the squeezing of the

interval. .

43 That was what this Reda test was on nine, ten,
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1 sixty~eight, wasn't it?
2 A Yeah, let's see -- what does it séy.* Yeah, that's
3 percentage of oil. There's the number right there, one

4 hundred and two barrels of oil.

5 | Q Roughly two pexrcent? !
6 A Yes;‘that is correct, not twelve, oné hundred and
l
7] two. 1It's the same number.
8 ' MR. NUTTER: Okay, are there any further queétions
3 9 of Mr. Rose? He may be excused.
o 5 » : -
,.§_3§ 1o Do you have anything further, Mr. Jennings?
o Eza n MR. JENNINGS: No, sir.
E"gz;;.» ;
ot £ SO . L o B 7 .
§A§‘§;§ 2 'NMR. NUTTER: Mr. Sperling, do you have anything
BN S : E _ .
4 : , : e s ' '
;:5;?5% -l further? I don't think we got your exhibits in.
IR o
EBE el MR. SPERLING: No, sir. I need to offer Exxon's |
Eéz'—" o . o B o o ‘, T .
:g.ig 15| ‘exhibits One through Eight, which consists of several parts.
g 16 MR. NUTTER: Was Eight the --
17 MR. SPERLING: The production curves.
1€ || MR. NUTTER: E%XOQ'S Exhibits Oﬁe'through‘Eight

19 will be admitted into evidence.
20 ; Did ‘you have anything further, Mr. 'Sp-e‘riikt_ig?

21 Does anyone have anything .they wish to offer in Case Number

22 55627
23 Before taking the Case under advisement ‘I would -~
24 like to make a couple of commentd. 1In the first gila'ée we. .

25 have here, Exhibit Number Six, which is Permission Form 103,
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1 notice of intention to perform remedial work, filed by
2|l Agua, Inc. The exhibit that we have doesn't bear the
3 signature of any Commission representative. However, it is

4 | stamped that the original was -signed by John Runyon, a

‘5 || geologist. ‘I would like to point out that Nr. Runyon actualls

6l did not havézauthbrity“éo approve this C-103 in thevform

Y that it was préseﬁtéd to him, The prbposedrwork Will Start
"é . as soon as app§0031 is»ébtained, fhe i03 reads. Stepkone,.f'
9 pull and lay'dOwnithé-tubing. Step-tﬁb, perforate the

10i' casing ‘in two'int;rbais,:fbrty—fhree twénty’to’foéty—two

Ly thirty, and foftyéoﬁe ninety to forty-one twenty. Treat the

orting Service .

825 Calle Mejis, No.122, SantaFe, New Mexic 87501

12 . intervals from forty-three twenty to forty-two thirty at

3

13 forty-one ninhety to forty-one twenty and the open hole with

" Phone (505)'982-9212

14| five thousand gallons. (End of reading.)

sid morrish reporting service
t o General Court Rep

B 'Noﬁ;éi‘ﬁé%e{né-qﬁeétién’as to Mr. Rhﬁyéﬁ's*aﬁthofité?ﬁi
16 through step tﬂree. Step four, however, (Reading) resume |
17 || - salt water disﬁbsélfundét»grgvity conditi&ns. (End of readfhg~)“;
v1é I believe when he»apéfOYed:ﬁﬁié form he wasjgoihg'beded' R

19 || the authority because the Commission has authorized the

. 20 injection of water for disposal purposes into a given

21 || - interval in this ﬁeillaﬂd he couldn't go beyond wﬁat the

22 | Commission had previoﬁsly approved. For test purposes maybe’
23| this is true, he éoﬁld,Tbut this doesn't say for test purpaseﬁ.

21 _ Aﬁd step fiVejis (Reading) 1load the casing tubing ‘i‘

25 | annulus with inhibited oil.
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‘and said they will oppose him at hearing. Made it clear

_that he is prbceeding at his own risk and that our appfoval
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Now, my notes on this case»indicate'tb me that on "
September 15th I talked to Bill Abbott who is the manager of
Agua, Inc. My notes say, talked to Bill Abbott, told him

of Exxon's objection to disposal above fotty—foUr hundred

to do the work does not mean that it will be approved after
hearing. He said he understood and would perforate forty-twé
thirty, forty-three twenty Wednesday nine, seventeen.

Now, when wé approved this fof‘EeS£ pﬁrposes;‘to

go ahead and dispose; I think that is all it is for is to
get a maximum in56ctiVity on the well. iI_dOn‘tifhiﬁk;
;ontinued disposal pending amendmehtipféthe'ekigting btdegn"
is in line. .. So I doni£_;gglly%;higkhthége‘iSjanYaapp?bﬁg;g.- L
to bé disposing into the new iﬁtervélfééEEhis'timé}zbéééﬁsé, :
I think it haé been esgablished and‘waS'eétablished‘laSt

week that the new zone would'takevapprofiﬁately'tﬁo'hugdred
and fifty barfels,'br that the well{wéufd'nbwftike*éppﬁoxi-
matély two hundred and fifty barrels‘per hoﬁr-méré than the -

two hundred and forty barrels per hour thdt it was capable

‘0of before the new perforati6n53w¢re;¢peﬁéd up.

In taking this case unier advisement, I‘m.going'tO'
make a recommendation. I know we are under the gﬁn‘here
for time. We've got some four hundred and thirty wells

connected to the disposal well. We've also got a dispcsal
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11" well down in Sectidn 36 tifxat apparently‘ has some serious ']
2 problems connected to lt An effort is being made to bleed
- _ 3|I" that well off and "E‘x“'educe"i;:he pressure 1."1 the formation
4 around the well, and I think that all of these things have
. o | ®] tobe considerad and tineis of the essence here.
| " i 6 So I'm going to%make the following recommendations
. 7 to the CommiééiOn; VI'm_ gc;ing -to recommend that théy permi;-
B 8| the disposal of salt watéé into the C-2 SWD 2 well, or
- g é whateyer the number 6f it%is, in the ;)pen* hole interval
) g\é 10 from fbrty-_-fofir hundred feét on down and in the perforated
; ;Z‘E,EQ n intex_:yal from forty-two tkixirty to forty—three twenty, but
"‘ §§§§ 12 that the. di‘s‘posal into this perforated interval "’wiil' be
»‘ ;gg% RIS pérmii:i;ed for only afpetiéd of ;-‘f‘o'ur months from ;f_thce— é'resent
E°§ o , ST ; N T e i g e
5 ~ -%é 15- I believe that véve heard testimony that the site
,§'_ 16| for a new well or a new \&eill could be located within six
, 17 months. I think perhaps éoufmohths'wouid be adequate. We
i : . hope so. ‘At the &nd of tﬁe four months period the well
. o 19| could be continued to be ésed asA a disposal well, but not
: 20 in ‘the new perforated i’nﬁérval. o
2| - I'm als‘o.gé.ing to recommend that the Commission
| ’ ) 22 enter an emergenc‘y ofder as soon as an emergency order can
B 23 _ bé preparéd and a q‘uérum’ of the Commission made available
: 24 -to sigﬁ the order, if thé}% accept my recommendations. I
- 25 don't know if they will. If the)} accept my recomme"ndations"
) | |
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_the Commission; 2 coliple mewbers of the Commission togetner, |f

operations until oyerfthe weekend anyway. We don't want to
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that an emergency order be entered, pending the issuance of
a regular order, which can't be done before next_Tuesdayj
under the State open-meeting laws. I %*hink we can probably

get an emergency orxder issued this afternoon if I can get

we can get an'emergehcy order and this would cover the

see four hundred and thirty wells shut down for the weekend.
And with those obsérvations the Hearing is

adjourned.
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AGUA, INC.

POST OFFICE BOX 1978

HOBBS, NEW MEXICO
80240

. TELEPHONE: 30% 393.8188

TABULATION OF EXHIBITS

CCASE 5562 b

{I.MLe‘tter from Joe Ramey dated 8/22/75

v2. Map of System showing SWD well No. H-35 and SWD Well No. C-2
3. Minutes of Committee Meeting of Bllnebry Drlnkard SWD System
AFE-147 dated 9/2/75

Letter to Exxon réquesting additional perforations Wor orFe®€d
C-103 to Commission |

A’nswer from Exxon on SWD Well No. C-2 Jor OFSREED

Dlagram of SWD Well No. C-2

. Log of SWD Well No. C-2

ffStructure map drawn _;h top of San Andres

“X-Sectlon ‘thiu Well No. C-2

Well status map: producing wells, injection well, shut-in wells
Production m&p ' ’

Tabulation of Eunice San Andres, South wells in area

B P




Lo s o1 CONSERVATION COMMISSION

SR STATE OF NEW MEXICO
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE

8101
. August 22, 1975

E S A ,_Agdaiﬁé;- o i ke

Box 1978
Hobbs, New Mexico

_ . . Attention: Mr. W. G. Abbott- -
Dear Mr. Abbétt:

This w111 confirm our cohversation of August 21 1975 in
‘Hobbs concernlng shu%ting in of yoﬁr 35-H disposal
well located in i»f R," Section 35, T22S, R37E."

It is the Commission' s.oplnlon ‘that there is communication
o between tubing and casing strings in this well and the
o - pressure on the surface strlng constitutes an immedlate
hazard to fresh wat:r 1n the area.

“You are _therefore ‘directédd to ‘cease injection into this
well at a {ime no later than 8:00 a.m. September 26, 1975.

Director .

JDR/ £d

cec: Mr. Phil R. Lucero
Mr. Emery C. Arnold

——————

; o - BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
v OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EXHIBIT NO, .’. ‘

ENO 55{.

roRaT

A Bt g e




AGUA, INC.

- onos. new wexico | BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EXHIBIT NO.
E NO. SS6G9

TELEPHONE: 505 393.61600 August 25, 1975

To: All Parties ,
Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water Disposal System

Gentlémen: "

A called meetlng of All Parties to the Systemmeonvened at
10:00 A.M. (MDT) on Monday, August 25, 1975 at the VIP Room
 of the Holiday Inn at Hobbs, New Mexico. The attached roster

represents the attendance at this meéeting.

The meeting was to advise and recommend action to be taken
in response to the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission di-
rective that injection into the Bllnebry -Drinkard Salt Water
Disposal Well No. H-35 cease at a time n0\1ater than September
26, 1975. It is the Comm1551on s op1n10n that there is com-
munication between tubing and casing strings in Disposal Well
No. H-35 and the pressure on the surface string constitutes an
immediate hazard to fresh water in the area.

AGUA, INC., as Operator of the éystem“made'the foilowing
recommendations: ‘
(a) lay a temporary 6" PVC 160 plastic line on the surface
of the ground from Disposal Well No. H-35 to Disposal

Well No. C-=2. Waste waters from terminal storage at
Well No. H-35 will be pumped to Well No. C-2.

(b) Perforate additional section opp051te the San Andres
in Disposal Well No. C-2.

(¢) Backflow Disposal Well No. H-35 to reduce'pressure;
(d) Run radioactive tracer survey in Disposal Well No. H-35.
(e) Research and acquire surface lease in area of developed

porosity and permeability conducive to accepting water
by gravity. Drill and equip a new disposal well.




All Parties L
Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water Disposal System

S August 25, 1975
Page 2
(f) Re=route waste water collection lines to new disbosal
well. : S
e (@) Salvage. temporary. 6N PVCz:‘éla{stic line. .. . Ea— " .

R. M. Moran, MORANCO, made a motion that the above recom-
mendations be adopted and the motion was seconded by Cletus
Samples, Mobil Oil Corporation. The motion was carried by
acclamation; Petro-Lewis- Corporation and Cities Service 0il
Company abstained from voting. :

_ AGUA, INC. will ﬁfépare and circulate the required AFE's
for approval by ‘All Parties to the System.

Yours very truly,
T  AGUA, INC.
| ' ' W. G. Abbott
Manager

JVR/jo
_Attachment




NAME
W. G. Abbott

BTN SN § BRI,  SUEP IR SRS
STV T Ryan, o

James T. Jennings

J. T Janica
J. Z. Jennings
LA, W, Cecil
vt C. Sherrill
J. J. Waller
L.- A. Wright
H. L. Honea
Elmer Startz
A. J. Alcott

Cletus Samples
R. H. Cummlns
Les Cleménts
C. S. Hilton, Jr.
Lester Duke
Dale R:” CrockeLt
Bill “Thomas
Lavele Frantz

~H. G. Starling
Eugene Miller
C. R. Korzekwa
D. F. Berlin
C. D. Borland

- V. T. Lyon
Bob Moran
Ken McPeters
Edward J. Snook
Wayne C. Pierce
Paul Thompscn
R. D. Wilkes

BLINEBRY-DRINKARD SWD SYSTEM
COMMITTEE MEETING ‘
August 25, 1975

COMPANY o ADDRESS
~ AGUA, INC. Hobbs
—AGUA TNC. - _Hobbs_
Jennlngs, Chrlsty & Copple

‘Roswell

AGUA, INC. Hobbs

Jennings, Christy & Copple Roswell
Exxon Co., U.S.A. Andrews -

. Exxon Co., U.'S. A. " Hobbs

. Texas Pacific 0il Co. Midland
Texas Pacific 0il Co.  Midland
Atlantic Richfield = Hobbs
Cities Service 0il Co. Midland.
Mobil : - Midland
Mobil ~ Midland -
Mobil" Lov1ngton
N.M.0.C.C. - Buckeye Hobbs )
Marathon 0il Co. Hobbs
Aztec 0il & Gas .. . Hobbs
Skelly 0il-Co. - Hobbs
Skelly 0il Co. " Hobbs
Phillips Petr. Co. Odessa
Shell - Hobbs
Getty 0il Co. , Hobbs
Gulf 0il - Hobbs
Gulf 011 Coe Hobbs
- Gulf 0il" Hobbs
Conoco Hobbs.
MORANCO Hobbs-
MORANCO Hobbs
Amoco Production Co. Andrews

- TEXACO INC. Hobbs
Conoco . Hobbs
Amerada Hess Monument




AGUA, INC.

1OST OFFICE DOX 1970

HOBBS. NEW MEXICO
80240

TELEPHONE: 505 393.6188 S_eptember 2, 1975

To: All Parties _ _
Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water Disposal System

Gentlemen.

At the August 25, 1975 called meeting of All Parties to the
Bllnebry -Drinkard Salt Water Disposal System, AGUA, INC., as’
"Operator of the System, advised the representatlves of the
Operating Committee as to the New Mexico 0il Coniservation Com-
" mission August 2, 1975 directive that the Bllnebry ~Drinkard
Salt Water Dlsposal Well No. H-35 cease accepting waste waters
for pressure disposal at a tlme no later than 8:00 A.M.,
'September 26, 1975.

~ AGUA, INC. recommended that the current waste waters (250 BPH)
entering terminal storage fa0111t1es at Dlsposal Well No. H-35
be pumped to Disposal Well C-2 for gravity dlsposal until such
time as a new disposal well can be drilled, equipped and connected .. -
to the System. AGUA also recommended that additional intervals o i
of the San Andres formatlon be" exposed to the wellbore by perforatlng
the 7" casing in Dlsposal Well No. C-2.

AGUA has requested speclflc approval of Exxon for perforating
the 7" casing in Disposal Well No. C-2 to expose additional San
Andres formation for accepting waste waters. Disposal Well No.
C-2 currently will accept & 'maximum of 240 BPH waste waters under.
gravity. . R 3

e

It is estimated that it will cost $91,250.00 to lay a temporary |
6" PVC 160 plastic line on the surface of the ground from Disposal :
Well No. H=35 to Dlsposal Well No. C-2 through wnlch waste waters :
will be pumped from’ Disposal Well H-35 to Dlspooal Well C-2, and
to perforate additional intervals and treat all exposed 1ntervals
of the San Andres formation in Disposal Well No. C-2 with acid.

. ‘, g z~:«
Ol CONSERVATION CON/SION
{_EXHIBIT NO._ &
ENO.__ 2562

-l

BEFORE EXAMINER I\T‘rr




All Parties _ »
Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water Disposal System
September 2, 1975

Page 2 '

This construction cost will be borme by All Parties to the
System. ' ’

 Please process the attachedrAFEvNo. 147 in the amount of -
$91,250.00 and return one copy- for our files.

Yours very truly,

AGUA, INC.

P A7
W. G. Abbott ; .
Manager -

- JVR/ jo
Attachment




AGUA, INC.

FOSY OFFICE BOX 1978

HOBBS, NEW MEXICO
88240

TELEPHONE: 505 393.6100 e September 2, 1975

BLINEBRY-DRINKARD SALT WATER DISPOSAL SYSTEM

AFE No. 147
~ Authority is requested to lay a temporary line fromZDiSf
posal Well No. H-35"located in the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 35,

T22S, R37E to Disposal Well No. C-2 located in the:NE/h'Nﬁ/Q Gf

Section 2, T22S, R37E, to perforate the 7" casing in Disposal

"Well No. C-2, and to’pump waste waters from Disposal Well No.

H-35 to Dlsposal Well No. C-2 utiljzing the existing tr;plex
pumps. il? _

Lines _ ‘ ,

Size Unit Price Quantity - ‘Est. Cost
6" PVC  $1.7522 . 31,000! $54, 320 00
6" line 4,30 . 1,000 ﬂ, 4, 300 00

Valves, fittings, contract labor,

' surveylng and niscellaneous , 21,f00,60 '

Right-df-WayAénﬁ'damAge,'engineeriﬁg,-
design, bill of materials, supervision,

placing in operation. _11,530.00
AFE No. 147 TOTAL $91,250.00
APPROVED:
- COMPANY:
BY:
TITLE:
DATE:

AFE No. 147
9/2/75
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"AGUA, INC.

POST OFFICE DOX 1078

HODBBS. NEW MEXICO
88240

YELEFMONT: 505 393.6100 ‘ August 26, -1975

_Exson Company, U. S. A..
1700 West Broadway l
Andrews, Texas 79714

Attn: Mr. A. W. Cecil
Gentlemen:

Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water Disposal Well No. C-2 was
completed in accordance with a Waiver of Objection from Exxon
in that 7" casing was set at a depth of 4400" and the disposal
of waste waters was limited to the open-hole interval 4400 -

- 4950°". ? o :

At an August 25, 1975 called meeting of All Parties to the
System, a weighted mijority abprbvéi was given AGUA, INC., as
Operator, to immediately proceed with the construction of a
temporary line to move waste waters from terminal storage at
Disposal Well No. H-35 to Disposal Well No. C-2 for subsurface
disposal. '

An AFE for the above construction work will be circulated
for approval of the Operéting Committee. Prior to circulation
~ of the said AFE, AGUA respectfully requests the specific .approval
of Exxon for"perforating%the 7" casing in Disposal Well No. C-2
in the intervals 4120 - 90' and 4230 - 4320' to increase the

acceptance of an additional 250 BPH of waste waters from Disposal
well No- H-35. : . i '

L4 .

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Yours very truly.- _ —
\CUA. ING BEFORE EXAMINER MUTTH
» AN Oil, CONSERVATION COMMISSION

2% 4. 6{,{, S EXHIBIT NO._S

W. G. Abbott ENO. SSt2
Manager ~

JVR/ jo
Attachment: C-2 log




at

WAIVER OF OBJECTION

We, the undersigned, dc hereby waive our objection to the
application of AGUA, INC, for authority to drill and dispose of
oilfield brines in their Blinebry-Drinkard SWD Well No. C-2, .
located 66C" /FNL and 2,305' FWL cf-Section 2, Township 22 South,

Range 37-East, Lea Countv. New Mexico. It 18 uideratoad that .
this disposal will be into the lower San Andres formation which
to AGUA's knowledge is not productive of oil or gas within two
miles of said lubjecc vell. Injection will be at a depth below
u.oo' o o
COMPANY:_Exxon Companvs U,S.A. . -
=7
BY: /”ﬂ /’{2 a '((&1
TITLE:_ D4strict Su gexj,n;gngen;
- DATE:__Japuary 30. 1973
) i
t
i
¢
i UMY

L‘\”-.-...-u»....n [P

L]




Surface

[ T e o S P S o

N pr”

A E. 9-5/8n gﬁsg,. set (@ 312! w/l?S SX. cm»t.

. Cement_cirenlatsad to..curf

- W ot o Tt
AN

~~ oil blaﬁket in annu1u§
_—~ 5-1/2" internal1x;piastic-coated
¥ tabing swung @ «+u73!

= Perforated interval 4230 - 4320"

~JLL

Aé F§»7" csg. set @ 4400' w/175 sx. cmt.
‘Calc. top cmt. @ 3400!

Open hole section 4400;4950'

IBEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
| OlL CONSERVATION commission
Total Depth apsd?@OA_Exviar no, g
orat bep CASE NO, ]

— 763

DIAGRAMMATLIC SKETCH
SALT WATEK  DISPOSAL WELL No. C-2
NE/&4 NW/4 Section 2, T22S, R37E, Lea County, New Mexic«
BLINEBRY-DRINKARD SALT WATER DISPOSAL SYSTEM

DWN.| 1 /73] JVR SCALE
9/ 75| VK AGUA, INC. None
DWG. NO.

HOBBS, NEW MEXICO . A-174
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(2 {ON COMPANY, U.SA.

100 \\f‘vf BROADIWAY - ANDREWS, TEXAS 73714

September 8, 1975
PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT \
ANDREWS OisTRICT
RIS ALY
R TAANAGRER
22-3:

Blinebry-Drinkard SWD
System Disposal Well C-2.

Agua, Inc. _ , o : ’
P.. 0. Box 1978 . ; ' :
Hobbs; New Mexico 88240

Attention: Mr. W. G. Abbott

Dear Mr. Abbott :

After reviewing aisp?sal well c-2, we find that weé must maintain the qualifica-

tion that injection will be at a depth below 4400 feet, as stated in our Waiver
of Objection dated January 30, 1973.

Yours very truly,

g
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MJB:gc
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AGUA, INC.

POSY OFFICE BOX 1078

HODBS, NEW MEXICO
08240

TELEFHONT 805 393.6108 s August 26, 1975 ' 1L
. ,

E\\on Company, U. S. A,
1700 West Broadway
Andrews, Texas 79714

_Attn: Mr. A. W. Cecil
Gentlemen:

Bllnebry Drlnkard Salt Water Disposal Well No. C-2 was
completed in accordance with a Waiver of Objection from Exxon
in that 7" casing was set at a depth of 4400' and the disposal
of waste waters was limited to the open-hole interval 4400 -

49501,

; At an August -25, 1975 called meeting of All Parties to the-
System, a weighted majority adpproval was given AGUA, INC. ; as
Operator, to 1mmed1ately proceed with the constructlon of a
"te porary 11ne to move waste watexq from termlnal storage at :
";DlsPOSdl ‘Well No. H<=35 to Dlsnoqal w911 No.. C-2 for subsurfaceg‘;~~>~‘ e

disposal.

‘ An AFE for the above coustr:ction work will be circulated
for approval of the Operating Committee. - Prlor to circulation’
of the said AFE, AGUA respectfully” requests,the spec1f1c approval
of Exxon for perforating the 7" casing in’ Disposal Well No. C-2
‘in the intervals 4120 - 90' and 4230 - 4320% -to increase the
acceptance of an additional 250 BPH of wasie waters from Disposal
Well No. H-35. -

* -

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.
!_Yours very truly, - -
. AGUA, INC. . /

W. G. Abbctt
Manager

E

JVR/ jo
Attachment: C-2 log

A




WAIVER OF OBJECTION , 1

We, the undersigned, do hercby vaive our object:ion to the
application of AGUA, INC, for authority to drill and dispose of
oilfield brines in their Blinebry-Drinkard SWD Well No, C-2,
‘located 660' FNL and 2,305' FWL of Section 2, Township 22 South,
Range 37 East, Lea COunty, New Mexico., It is understood that
this disposal will be into the lower San Andres formation which
to AGUA's knowledge 1s not productive of oil or gas within two
miles’ ‘of said lubject well. Injection will be at' a depth below

.
e .
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ST O1L. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
LT STATE OF NEW MEXICO
EEITA , P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
' 87501 .
DIRECTOR . LAND COM\]ISS[O\'LR STATE GEOLOGIST
JOE D. RAMEY | PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD

December 30, 1975

‘Mr. James T. Jennings
Jennlngs, Chrlsty & Copple
Attorneys’ at Law

- Post Office Box 1180 ,

- Roswell, New Mexico 88201 -

Dear Mr. Jennings:

Pdrsuant to your request of December 29, 1975, I am
enclosing herewith a copy of the transcript oF the examiner
hearing in Case: 5592. An -examiner hearlng will be held on
January 20 and the de novo hearlng in Case 5592 will be
first on the January 21 docket.

If I can be of further a351stance feel free to call

on me,. _
Veny tr&ly yours
WILLTAM F. CARR
General Counsel

WFC/fd

enc.

1-5-76

Bill:

Thanks fo? loanlng me the Lran crlﬁt in the above case. I

have asked Sim to personally redeliver it to you.

J1TJI /e1b Q

I

L AT G

T

B e




P

i OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE

3750
DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST

JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO 'EMERY C. ARNOLD
October 8, 1975 ~

Re: CASE NO. 5562
Mx. James Jumings *  ORDERNO, R=2495-A

Jennings, Christy & Copple
Attorneys at Law _
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

- ) 2 : Asua’ IﬁC.

‘Déar Sir-

Enclosed herew1th are two CODlES of the above- referencedf
Comaission order recently entered in the subject case.

(‘Ygurs very trulyl
s

‘ ['J \k‘;‘k///// /J,‘/’//
y i y

;3;\ «».--

7 JOE D. RAMEY 7
//Dlrector
JDR/ £d

Copy of order also sent to:
Hobbs 0CC x

Artesia OCC

Aztec 0OCC

Other James E. Sperling
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AN |
‘ L i LA 15
NOTICE OF PUBLICATION \Q& 0159
STATE OF NEW MEXICO W, T COMN-
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION )~ TR
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO L SO a e

The State of New Mexico by :Lts Oil Conservation Commission hereby gives
.notice pursuant to law and the Rules anid Regulations of said Commission
promulgated thereunder of the following public hearing to be held ‘at 10
o'clock a.m. on September 26, 1975, at the 0il Conservation Commission
Conference Room, State Land Office Building, Santa Fe, New Mexicd, before
.Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Richard L. Stamets, Alternate Examiner,
-both duly appointed for said hearing as provided by law./

STATE OF NEW MEXICO T0: o

~ All named partles and petsons i
having any.right, title, intérest : 31 -
or claim in the follow1ng case -
and notice to the publlc.

{(NOTE: All land descript1ons hereln refer to the New Mexico
" Principal Meridian, whether or not so stated )

CASE 5562:

Application of Agua, Inc. for the -
aunendment of Order No. R-4495, |
Lea County, New Mexico.

Appllcant in the above—st’yled cause, seehs the amendment of Order < /
No. R-4495 which authorized salt water dlsposal into the San Andres é&(/éﬂ p}z’l
formation through the open—ho]e interval from 4400 feet to 5000 feet :
Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexicoa. Appllcant 7//7
seeks the vertical- extension of the disposal zone to include 'the per-

in the applicant's SWD Well No. C-2 located in Unit C of Sectlon 2,
forated ,.nterval from 4120 feet to 4320 feet : ' 4/23@.. ¢3 '

G’th under the seal of the New Mexlco 011 Conservat10n Commission
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on this 12th day of September, 1975.

;STATE OF NEW ME‘(ICO ,
'0IL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

=Y
3

JOE D. RAMEY, SECRETARY-DIRECTOR

SEAL




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
p. O. sex 2088
SANTA FE NEW MEXICO 8750t o .

August 22, 1975

Agua inc.
N Box 1978 ,
u Hobbs, New Mexico ' ‘ - .

ijou

li‘ ' - : . o
;Lj_ Attention: Mr. W. G. Abbott i - B
Dear Mr. Abbott: |

{fﬁ\ ‘ This will confirm our conversatlon of August 21, 1975, in

' Hobbs c¢oncerning the shuttirig in of your 35-H dlsposal
; well located in Unit H, Section 35 ' T225, R37E.

7 _

~ t is the Commission's Opinlon ‘that tbere is communicatiou
L batween tubing and casing strings in this well and the
‘ﬁ;?g pressure on the surface string constitutes an 1mmediaue

;Eﬁj hazard to fresh water in the area. o

I ~

)

ﬂ~ You are therefore directed to cease 1n3ect10n into this

o well at a time no later than 8 00" a. m, September 26 1975.

o gﬁw. Yours very truly,

JOE D. RAMEY
Director

JDR/ £d

ce: Mr. Phil R. Lucero .
Mr. Emery C. Arnold




LAW OFFICES OF

JENNINGS, CHRISTY & COPPLE

JAMES T.JENNINGS
SIM B.CHRISTY IV
ROGER L.COPPLE
BRIAN W.COPPLE

ROBERT G. ARMSTRONG

August 27, 1975

0il Conservation Commission

PC 00
~Santa Fe,

Box 2088 .
New Mexico .87501
‘Attention: Bill Carr,

CASE 5403,
BLINEBRY-DRINKARD SWD

RE:

Dear Bill:

Enclosed herewith you will

1012 SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING

General Counsel

ORDER R-5003

Y:u:riwuz 622-8432

P.O.BOX 1180 ARgA Conk 509

ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO 88201 ’ R

NO. 35-H, 35-22-37

flnd a memorandum from Agua, Inc. éo the

various working interest owners in connection with 'the remedlal work

to be performed on the above well, whitch reflects the actlon

by the members of the salt
Hobbs August 25. 'You will
another ~ disposal well and

-aken
water disposal system at a meetlng in

note that a temporary line is ‘to bé laid to"
as soon as feasible, a- new dlsposal well

will be drilled completed and put in operation.

i

wvm -

'? , Aguna contemplates runnlng a radioactive tracer survey 'mmedlagely
N - and as soon as the temporary line is completed contemplates back—
R : T flowing the disposal well ‘No. H-35 to reduce the pressure.

_Agua ‘has ordéred the" plpe, engaged a plpellnef”ontractor“and ns in
the process; of" surveying the line,. The on1y<d : a :
the rlght of—way and we-have a tentatlve meetlng w1th the,County Com~
missioners of Lea County in Lovington’ scheduled for Friday, August 29,
and hopefully we will get tentative approval of the rlght—of—way and
will get. final approval at the next scheduled meetlng of the Commls-
sioners on September 9. When the right- of—way is approved, Afha will
be ready to start ‘immediate construction of the line and feel ‘confident
that it will be able to complete the line so it:can comply w1th the :
Director's Order that Agua cease injection into the well no later than
8:00 a. m., September 26, 1975. ‘

For your 1nformatlon I am attaching a list of the partles who attended
the meeting in Hobbs on August 25, and on behalf of all of the! operators
we wish to express our appreciation to the Director for allow1ng the

d necessary time to permit a reasonable solutlon to the problem.

Yours very truly, - i
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s : L - fwf'!",',‘"’ —‘-ha's\ b’-x-
LELEEVANT . £O5 203 6180 i August: 25, 1975 Y \

«t
BTN J

' Y

\

N
SNV

Fha —

To: All Parties T
Bllnebry ~-Drinkard Salt Water Dlsposal System PRI 8 e | j

Gentlemen: . S ' ‘ S -

A called meetlng of All Pirties to the System convened at

10 00 A.M..(MDT) on Monday, August 25, 1975, at the VIP Room
of the Holiday Inn at Hobbs, New México. The attached roster
- represents-the attendance at this meeting. : -

The meeting was to advise’and recommend action to be taken
.in response to the New México 0il Conservation Commission di-
‘rective that 1n3ect10n 1nto the Bllnebry—Drlnkard Salt Water -
i Disposal Well No. H-35 cease at a time no later than September
; 26, 1975. 1t is the Comm1531on s oplnlon that there is com~
; munication between tublng and lcasing strings in Dlsposal Well -
.No. H-35 and the pressure¢ on the surface string constltutes an
immediate hazard to fresh water in the area.

AGUA, INC., as Operator of the System made the follow1ng
recommendatlonS' i .

(a) Lay a temporary 6“ PVC 160 plastlc line on’ the surface
of the ground from. Dlsposal Well No. H-35 to Dlsposal
Well No. C— . Waste waters from terminal storage at
Well No. ‘H-35 w111 be pumped to Well No. C-2, '

(b) Perforate add1t10na1 sectlo; cppesite the San Andres .
in Dlsposal Well No. C-2. - =

(c) Backflow Dlsposal Well No. H-35 to reduce pressure.
(d) Run radioactive traCer surVey in Dlsposal Well No. H-35.
(e) Research and " acqulre surface lease in area of developed

por031ty and pormeablllty conduc1ve to accepting water
by gravity. Drlll and equip a new disposal well,




(‘;

RIS PNy S

- All Parties

Bllnebry—Drlnkard Salt Water Dlsposal System
August 25, 1975 .
Page 2

(f) Re-route waste water collection lines to few disposal
well.

(g) Salvage_temporary 6"‘PVC plastic line.

~ R. M. Moran, MORANCO, made a motlon that the above recom-

,mendatlons be adopted and ‘the motion was seconded by Cletus
- SamD LeS MObll“.Oll ,,,,,,, Cornoratum ,,,.,,,A,,V,,,The,_rﬁni"l on was earriad- by,_,,_“_,‘ ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
’ acclamatlon, Petro-Lewis Cofporation and Cities Service 0il
'Compahy,abstained“from‘VOting.

AGUA,  INC. w1ll prepare and - c1rcu1ate the requlred AFE's

. for approval by All Parlies to the System. .

Yours very truly,

AGUA, INGC.

. w/}/a,t%o&—

W G. Abbott
Managex

JVR/jo
Attachment




' BLINEBRY-DRINKARD SWD SYSTEM

NAME

W. G.
J. V.
James

‘Abbott
‘Ryan, Jr.
T. Jennings

Janica
i—Z—Jennings-
. W. Cecil
Sherrill
Waller
Wright

- L. Honea
Elmer Startz
A. J. Alcott
Cletus Samples
R. H.. Cummiris
‘Les Clements
C. S. Hilton, Jr.
‘Lester Duke
Dale, R: Crockett
Bill ‘Thomas
Lavele Frantz
H. G. Starling
Eugene Miller
C. R. Korzekwa
D. F. Berlin
C. D. Borland
V. T. Lyon
~~Bob Moran
Ken McPeters
" Edward J. Snook
Wayne C. Pierce
Paul Thompson
R. D. Wilkes

!

TrLLE e
>a 0

7 COWMITTEE MEETING

I PN npa nae_;__-cp\v-

~

‘August 25, 1975
COMPANY

AGUA, INC.
AGUA, INC.

ADDRESS

Hobbs
Hobbs’

Jennings, Chrlsty & Copple

AGUA, INC.{

1IMg sy 15ty
Exxon Co., U.S.A
Exxon Co., U. 8. A;

‘
J “
L3

Texas Pacific 0il Co.
‘Texas Pacific 0il Co.

Atlantlc Rlchfleld

Cities Service 0il Co.

Mobll

Mobil -

Mobil

N.M.0.C.C. - Buckeye
Marathon 0il Co:
Aztec 0il & Gas
SkellyEOil‘Co.
Skelly ‘0il Co.
Phillips Petr. Co.
Shell

Getty 0Oil Co.

Gulf Oil

Gulf 011

Gulf 0il

Conoco

MORANCO

VORANCO

Amoco Production Co.

. TEXACO INC.

Conoco -

‘Amerada Hess

m'
b
Vi

Roswell

‘HObbg

Andrews
Hobbs

Mldland_
Midland

-Hobbs

Midland.
Midland
Midland
Lovington
Hobbs:
Hobbs - *
Hobbs:
Hobbs
Hobbs

:Odessa :
- Hobbs

Hobbs
Hobbs

Hobbs

Hobbs'
Hébbs;
Hobbs*
Hobbs.
Andrews
Hobbs
Hobbs
Monument
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AGUA, INC. "V s g@U
POST OFFICE BOX 1978 - k ;\"5“;, ()!‘;\“A-
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO o .om M\()N CON
: 88240 1o
: . - oL nta Fe
TELEFHONE: 505 393.6188 August 21, 1975 =a

‘To: All Parties
Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water Disposal System

Gentlemen°u

Mr. Joe Ramey, Director of the New Mexico 0il Conservatlon
Commission, has ordered AGUA, INC. to shut in the Bllnebry-
-~~~ _Drinkard salt Water Disposal. Wpll H-35 lccated in unit Tetter
‘ - "H" of Section 35, Township 22 South, Range 37E, Lea County,
‘New Mexico.
Approx1mate1y 130 proddt1ng wells are connected to the ‘B-D.
SWD System in that portlon ‘of the System which is acconiodated
by this subject well. 'A well diagram of the .SWD H-35 is attached
to this letter. Also attached is a list of these wells that are
affected. »

We are notifying all operators today of this action and are | °
calling a meeting of the Parties to the System for 10:00 AM.
MDT, August 25, 1975 at .the VIP room of the Holiday Imn in’ Hobbs.
The purpose of the meetlng will be to discuss- recommendat1ons
on the proposed: “disposal plans for the System.:

Yours very truly,
AGUA, INC.

W. G. Abbott

Manager
WGA/ jo
Attachments

™ . - N B -




WITH 450 SACKS CEMENT.
CEMENT CIRCULATED.

g( 954’ CASING ~1,200"

— @ | ff T . - ,
-] i 1 !
24 U ’fi’r,,% " CASING 240
%) \é BT 300 SAERB CEMENT :
I\-B%* PLASTIC- LINED TUBING - 4000"°
TOTAL DEPTH - 5,100'
BLINEBRY; DRINKARD SA;,T’fWAfER‘m‘sPOSAL SysTEM ' -
AGUA WELL.H-35 |
. SE/4 NE/A, SEC.35
TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST
DWNI+. B, ]I0-68 ~ ' oy séAL.E
AGUA, INC. NONE"
: . DWG. NO.
. Hobbs, New Mexico A-32
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LAW OFFICES OF R 1

JENNINGS, CHRISTY & COPP,!..E; A
JAMES T.JENNINGS 1012 SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILOINGY HONE 622-8432
SIM B.CHRISTY I¥ P.0.BOX Ii&0 iy cYp 1 6 \973 h lACoDI:SOS
B e conoLe : ROSWELL,NEW MEXICO 88201114
k . AL
o ’ " ';\J‘\ﬂ"‘” oN COM
ROBERY G. ARMSTRONG con C,ER"AT\
Qanta Fe

September 15, 1975

0il Conservatibn Commission
P. O. Box 2088 ‘ , , _
santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 ‘

RE: CASE NO. 5562, APPLICATION OF AGUA, INC.
FOR AMENDMENT TO ORDER NO. R-4495 :

Enclosed herewith you will find Agqua, Inc. s Appllcatlon to Amend
Order R-4495 in duplicate. We understand that this matter has been

set down before an Examiner for hearing at 10: 00 a.m. on September
.26, 1975.

Yours very truly,

RSN

“ce: Agua, Inc.

1
3
,
:
E

Cfailt e

T
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OlL (‘ON%ERVAT\ON LOMM
BEFORE ‘THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Sants Fe |

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE. APPLICATION OF

AGUA, INC. TO AMEND ORDER NO. R-4495

TO EXTEND THE" DISPOSAL ZONE IN ITS

SWD WELL NO. C-2 LOCATED IN UNIT C,

SECTION 2, TOWNSHIP 22, SOUTH, RANGE

37 EAST, N M.P.M., LEA COUNTY, NEW

MEXICO, TO INCLUDE THE INTERVAL FROM

,4120"TO 4320" IN THE SAN ANDRES
N FORMATION B _ }

 APPLICATION TO AMEND ORDER R-4495
Cones o0w Agua, Inc. and hereby makes Application to Amend
Ordérﬁk¥44954ﬁeretofore entered on Mafoh"l4 1973 in Cdse No. 4916 to i
extend the dlsposal zone in the San Andres formatlon in its SWD Well '

.-Cf2, l6cated in Unlt C, Sectlon 2, Townshlp 22 South, Range 37
-East,‘N.M.P}M.; to 1nc1ude the interval from 4120 feét to 4320 feet
below the surface, and in support thereof states: |

| ', 1. That: by Order Rr4495”eﬁtered*lh‘Cese‘Not 4§ia—dn'Maréh
14, l§§3r‘the Appiicant was euthorized to utiiizerits SWD Well No. C-2
located in Unit C, Sectlon 2, Townshlp 22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P. M.,
aojacent to the South Eunlce San Andres Pool to dispose of produced
 salt watelqtnto the San Andres formation from 4400 feet to 5000 feet.

7 2. That the Oil'Conseration Commission has”ordered;the
Applicant to sﬁut'in its TBlinebry—Drihkard Salt Water‘Disposai'Weil
H-35 locéted in Unit H, Sectidn 35, Township 22 South, Range 37 East,
N.M.P.M.; and it is necessary for Applicant to dispose of the water
produced from approximately 130 wells in the Blinebry-Drinkard area
into some other diSpOsal well.

3. That Applicant oroposes to perforate the 7" casing with
twu jet shets per foot in the intervals between 4120 feet and 4190 feet
and between 4230 feet and 4320 feet below the surface in its SWD Well

No. C-2, ‘and to dispose of the water heretofore disposed of in its

SWD Well No. H-35.
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4. In connecticn”with_its—Application'for“Salt Water ﬁispésal
heretofore made in Case No. 4916, Appllcant filed (a) a plat showing
fhe locatlon of its SWD Well No. C-2 relative to other leases within
a two-mile radius and there has been no change in»the’ownerah;p Offthe_"
leases in this area since the entry of Order No. R—449$; and (b) dia-
'§ramati¢ sketch of SWD Well No. CFZ-showingfthe top of cement, casing

. program and area of injection.

5. That the»diséoéal of;producedrsalt water intO‘éhe zones
above desdribedlis feasible and will result in increased ultimated’
recovery of oil and prevent ﬁaste;, u |

WH%REFORE, Applidaﬁt‘reqaests?the Commission to set this
matter ‘down for hearing before an Examiner at an early date, publlsh
tthe Notice as requlred by law and after hearing issue its Order amend—
1ng Order R-4495" to permit the 1n3ect10n of water 1nto the San Andres

formation in the interval of from 4120 feet to 4320 feet ih'Applicaht“s~

SWD Well No. C-2 located in Unit C Of Sectidh 2, Township 22 Sotith, :.-. .. .

Range 37 East, N.M.P.M., adjacent to the South Eunice-San Andres Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico.
Respectfully submitted,

AGUA, INC.

ﬁbswell, New Mexico 88201




Docket No. 23-75

Dockets Nos. 24-75 and 25-75 are tentatively set for. _hearing on October 8 and
October 15, 1975, Applications for hearing must be filed at least 22 days in
advance of hearing date.

DOCKET: _EXAMINER HEARING - FRIDAY - SEPTmBER 26, 1975

10 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM e
__STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

’The fo.;lowing case will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Richard

:L. Stamets, Alternate Examiner: ,

CASE 5562: Application of Agua, Inc. for the ! amendment of Order No. RZ4495,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, ifi the above-styled cause,

water disposal Anrto the San Andres formation through the ‘open-
hole fnterval from- 4400 feet to 5000 feet in applicant's SWD
Well No. C-2 located in Unit C of: Section 2, Township 22 South,
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks the
vertical extension of the disposal zone to include the perforated
interval from 4120 feet to 4320 feet.

/ M}WZS seeks the amendment of Order No. R-4495 which ‘authorized salt

I ST




CASE 4916: SS¢ 2 ' Newspapers :

) /
ROPLICATION OF AcHA, INC. . fobte Te

FOR THE AMENDMENT OF ORDER NO. R-4495,
Lea COunty, New Mexico. -

VAppllcant,’ in the aboVe-styled cause, seefcs the amendment
of Order No. R-4495 whlch authorlzed salt water dJ.sposal into. : e

“the San Andr es’ for matlon through the open-hole .'Lnterval ‘from ' : _— ﬁ_v S

4400 feet to 5000 feet in appl:.cant s 'SWD Well No. C-2 located /s
' in UnJ.t C of Section 2, Townshlp 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea
count’y, New Mexico, Applicant seeks £he ve‘r.f:"i‘calﬂ extension of
the disposal zone to include the perforated interval from 4120

feet to 4320 feet,
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DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MARCH 14, 1973

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S.

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 4915:

" CASE 4916:

" Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

(1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for April,
1973, from seventeen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy, Rooaevelt
and Chaves Counties, New Mexico;

(2)  Consideration of the allowable production of gas from nine

prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval ‘Counties,
New Mexico, for April 1973. ]

Application of Belco Petroleum Corporation for a dual completion, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above—styled cause; seeks

‘approval for the diial completion of 1its James Ranch Unit Well No. 3

located in Unit J of Section 1, Township 23 South, 'Range 30 East,
Eddy County, NewrMexico, in such a manner as to produce gas from

the Strawn and Atoka formations, Los Medanos Field Area, through the
casing-tubing annulus and through tubing, respectively.

Application of Agua, Inc. for salt water dispoSal; Lea Counti, New

-~ Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to

CASE 4917:

CASE 4918:

'dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formation throughX¥

al from 4400 feet to 5000 _feet+in its<p£oposada
SWD well No.»C 2 located in Unit C of Section 2, Township ‘22 South,
Range 37 ‘Bast, adjacent to the South Bunice-San Andres Pool Lea
County, New Mexico.

Application of Gulf 0il Corporation for a non-standard location, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above—styled cause, seeks
authority to simultaneously dedicate a 640-acre standard gas proration
unit, Eumont Gas Pool, to two wells, the W. A. Ramsay Well No. 17 at

a standard location in Unit J, and W. A. Ramsay Well No. 46 at’a
non-standard location in Unit E, Section 27, Township 21 South,

Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of: Twinlakes Oil Company for a dual completion and sait

water injection, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in- the above-

styled cause, seiXs “authority to dually complete its O'Brien "C"

Well No. 3 located in Unit K of Section 1, Township 9 South, Range 28
East, in such a manner as to permit the attempted production of oil
from the Twinlakes San Andrés Pool and the injection of produced salt
water into the Devonian formation, Twin Lakes-Devonian Pool, Chaves
County, New Mexico, through parallel strings of 2 7/8-inch casing
cemented in a common wellbore.
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b,f BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ,~. L ;
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO (&;_ ﬂlfyﬁ/"A o

TN TUE MATTER OF THE HEARING
'CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR .
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

, CASE NU. 5562
- o 5 " Order No. R- 4495-A

APPLICATION OF AGUA, INC. FOR THE
AMENDMENT OF‘ORDER NO R- 4495
LEA COUNTY NcN MEXICO

4 ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE CO%MIQRION-‘

10
This cause came on’ for hearing at § a.m. on September 26 R

SIS AU DU S A
. . i

19 75 , at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Dan1e] S. Nutter i

NOW, on this ___day of0QOctober » 1975 , the Commlss1on,‘f
a’ quorum belnq present haVlnq considered the teéstimony, the. record,
and the recommendatlons of the Examlner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:
R (1) That due public notice having been given as required by
~law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof. , 2 :

(2) That the applicant, Agua, Inc., is the operator of ¥ts— %
SWD Well No. C-2, located in Unit C of Section 2, 'TOWnShip 22 |
South NMPM Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mex1co

(3) That by Order No. R-4495, dated March 21, 1973, the
éOmmission authorized the use of said well for salt wateri
d1sposa1 purposes, provided that d1sposa1¢i¥sstd be into the

San Andres formation through the open-hole 1nterva1 from 4,406

feet to 5,000 feet.
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Case No. 5562
Order No. R-4495-A

(4) That the applicant seeks the amendment'oT said Order

No. R- 4495 to perm1t disposal of produced salt water into
pe rforations

the aforesa1d open-hole interval as well as 1nto %#e—per#ereted
teTvE—from 4,120 feet dudd,320 feet. ’
(5) That although sa1d well is not located w1th1n the

b B e LT

vrconf1nes éftany deSIQnated poo] produc1ng from the San Andre:g"i

format1on, 1t 1s located w1th1n one- half m11e of the hor1zontal

‘boundary of the South Eunice-San Andres Pool.

(6) That -the evidehéelhresehted at the hearﬁhg'indjcatés
that unrestricted disposal of salt water into-fhe overall
perforated interval reqaésted for the subject We1i for an
eXtended periddfbt tihe”éoth haVe an?adverse‘effeCt on 511

product1on and oil reserves in the v1c1n1ty of sa1d we]]

- (7) That ‘continued- d1sposa] of sa1t water 1nto the prev10us155;%

authorized open-hole intsrval does not pose a Serious threat to
the aforesaid oil production and oil reserves anafshould be
permitted. pa'ﬂam-hons be'lwzzm
(8) That d1sposa1 of salt water into i#u»qﬂnﬂ%nﬂr*ed—fntervai

$rem 4,230 feet ¢;?4 320 feet does not pose a ser1ous threat tob
the aforesaid oil production and 0il ressrves prov1ded sa1d
disposal 1is not conducted;%Er an extended period &f time, but
is limited to a reasonabléltemporary period of tiﬁe.

(9) That a reasonable temporary period of time during
whfch to conduct salt water disposal into said per?Orated interval
is four months. k

{(10) 1nat disposal ot‘§a]t water into perforat%ons above
4,230 feet in the subjectiﬁe11 would pose a serious threat to
the.oi1'production and oi]yreserves in the vicinity of said well

and should not be permitted.
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Case No. 5562
Order No. R-4495-A

; - (11) That disposal of broduced salt water into applicant's
SWD Well No. C-2 located in Unit C of Sectidn 2, Township 22

South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, into &he
ar{»‘onhons between and
o

teﬂ-fnterve+-Frcm 4,230 fee 4,320 feet and into the

Hlvonen ~hola dnteryval-from- 4;400"feet’to*%;OGG“fééf“WiiT not cause f';é

4 wWaste nor -impair correlat1ve rights _provided disposal._ 1ntowtheumw,uﬁm;{
rforations ‘

aforesa1d pesforated—intervet is limited to four months after

_the date of this order, and should be approved

IT_IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

,(]) That Paragraph (1) of Order No. R-4495-A, dated March 23,

Tl Al 1973, is hereby amended to read in its entlrety as fO]]OWS

[J / "(1) That the app11cant Agua, Inc., is hereby author1zed
\)f‘to utilize its SWD Well No. C- 2, ]ocated in Unit C of Sectién 2, R |
| | Township 22 south, Range 37 East, NMPM,-adjacent to the South

Eunice-San Andres Poo1,.Lea County, New Mexico, to disposé of

| produced salt water into the Sén Andres formation, injection to

be acéomblishéd through 5 1/2-inch tubing into the perforated

interval from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet and into the open-hole
interval from 4,400 feet to 5,000 feet;

Ht PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the tubing shall be plastic-lined;

that the casing-tubing annulus shal] be filled with an oil
i blanket; and that pre§sure gauges shall be attached to the
tubing and the annulus in order to detect leakage in the casing

or tubing; and

! PROVIDED FURTHER, that disposal into the aforesaid perforated

interval from 4,23C feet to 4,320 feet shall not occur after

ﬁ four months from the date of this order,and proper action shall

)
i be taken by the applicdnt to the satisfaction of the Supervisor

of the Hobbs District Office of the Commission to prevent such

\”j disposal.

i
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‘Case No. 5562

i
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Order No. R-4495-A

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem ﬁéceséary.
DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and yeéar hereinabove

designated.




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO '

! .
|IN THE MATTER CONCERNING THE

AMENDMENT OF ORDER NO. R-4495,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

N\

EHERGENCY‘ORDER NO., E-27

Now, on this 26th day of September, 1975, the New Mcxico
- {{0il Conservation Commission. a quorum being present, having
considered the application of Agua, Inc¢. for the amendment

of Order No. R-4455, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS'

contained in Order No. R-4495, dated March 14, 1973, is
disposing of produced salt water into the San Andres formation
through the open-hole interval from 4400 feet to ‘5000 feet in
its SWD Well No. C-2 located in Unit C of Section 2, Township .
22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

. (2) * That the applicant, pursuant to authority contained
in Adninistrative Order No. SWD-82, dated October 26, 1968,
has been disposing of produced salt water into the 'San Andres
formation through its SWD Well No. H-35, located in Unit H
of Section 35, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County,
New Mexico. _

(3) That by directive dated August 22, 1975, applicant
was ordered o cease injection into the aforesaid SWD Well
No. H~35 at 8:00 a.m., Mountain Daylight Time, September 26,
1975, because of certain conditions existent in said well.

: (4) That the water produced from some 430 producing oil
wells in Lea County, New Mexico, up bo now has been disposed
tof into said SWD Well No. H-35.

(5) That the applicant, in order to increase the
disposal capacity of the aforesaid SWD Well No. C~2, has
perforated the interval from 4230 feet to 4320 feot, and
that said well is now capakle of receiving for disposal pur-
i poses the water previously dieposed of in the aforesaid SWD
Well No. H~35.

(6) That an emergency exists whereby authorization should
ibe granted to the applicant to dispose of produced salt water
iin its SWD Well No. C-2 in the perforated interval from 4230
ifeet to 4320 feet and in the open-hole interval from 4400 feet
ito 5,000 feet, in order to avoid the shutting in of the above-
1mentioned 430 producing wells.

(1) That the applicant, Agua, Inc., pursuant . to authority .
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*mmucy ORDER NO., E-27
IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:
[ - i L L e 4 -
AT co (1) That the applicant, Agua, Inc., is hereby authorized

to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formation
;throuqh the perforated interval from 4230 feet to 4220 feet in
jdbs SWD ¥sll No.. C-2, located irn Unit C of Section 2, Town-

.. jship 22 Sonth. Range 27 East. Lea County, New Mexico.

i
o M

g 5

3 : L - B (2) -That this order shall become effective at 8:00 a.n.,
T Mountain Dayliqht Time, on 83ptenber 26, 1975.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
- labove dasignatod.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO |
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

% Lo

: PBIL R. LUCERO, Cha:lmn

SEAL




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THEE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OXi CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:
CASE NO. 5562
Order No. R-=4495-A
APPLICATION OF AGUA, INC. FOR

THE AMENDMENT OF ORDER NO. R-4495,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

| This cause came on for hearing at 10 a.m. onySepte-betvéﬁ,
1975, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, hefore Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

NOW, on this 7th day of October, 1975, the Connis-ion,

a quorum being prasent, having considered th: :testimony, the :”_”'éfT

record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in’ the premises,

FINDS: )
(1) That due public notice having been given as requiredf

by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That the a~volicant, Agua, Inc., is the operator of the |

SWD Well No. C-2, located in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22
South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That by Order No. R-4495, dated March 21, 1973, the

Comminsion authorized the use of said well for salt water

disposal purposes, provided that disposal would be into the
San Andres formation through the open-hole interval from 4; 400
feet to 5,000 feet. '

(4) That the applicant seeks the amendment of sBaid Order
No. R-4495 to permit disposal of produced salt water into
the aforesaid open-hole interval as well as into perforations
between 4,120 feet and 4,320 feet.

(5) That although said well is not located within the
confines of any designated pool producing from the San Andres
formation, it is located within one-half mile of the horizontal
boundary of the South Eunice-San Andres Pool.
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‘Case No. 5562
Order No. R~4495-A

-~ (6) That the evidence presented at the hearing indicates
that unrestricted disposal of salt-water into the overall
‘perforated interval recuested for the subject well for an
extended period of time could have an adverse effect on oil
production and oil reserves in the vicinity of said wall.

o o e <= s et

(7 That continued disposal of salt water into the
previously authorized open-hole interval does not pose a serious
! threat to the aforesaid oil production and oil reaerves and
. should be permitted.

(8) That disposal of salt water into perforations between
4,230 feet and 4,320 feet does not pose a serious threat to
the aforesaid oil productiou and oil reserves provided said
disposal is not conducted for an extended period of time, but
is limited to a reasonable temporary ‘period of time.

(9) That ‘a reasonable temporary period of- tina during
which to conduct salt watér disposal into said perforated
interval is four months.

I v’{“

- - {10} - Th&" diBPOnal of ‘salt \i‘téf mw perroraubns ‘above "4,' o

4,230 feet in the subject well would pose a serious threat to

the oil production and oil reserves in the vicinity of said well
and should not be permitted. ,

(11) That disposal of produced salt water into applicant s
SWD ‘Well No. C-2 located in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22
South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, into
perforations between 4,230 feet and 4, 320 feet and into the
iiopen~hole interval from 4,400 feet:to 5,000 feet will not
iicause waste nor impair correlative rights provided disposal
into the aforesaid perforations is limited to four months
after the date of this order, and should be approved.:

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Paragraph (1) of Order No. R-4495, dateéd
March 23, 1973, is hereby amended to read in its entirety as
follows:

i "{1) That the applicant, Agua, Imc., is hereby

i authorized to utilize its SWD Well No. C-2, located

i in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22 Scuth, Range 37

it East, NMPM, adjacent to the South Eunice-San Andres
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to dispose of produced
salt wataer into the San Andres formation, iajection to
be accomplished through 5 1/2-inch tubing into the

L perforated interval from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet

f and into the open-hole interval from 4, 400 feet to

5,000 feet;
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i Case No., 5562 :
. Order No. R-4495-A

i PROVIDED nowxvzn. that the tubing shall be

! - plastIc-IIned; that the casing-tubing annulus shall

! be f£illed with an oil blanket; and that pressure

i gauges shall be attached to the tubing and the

! arnulus in order to detect leakage in the casing.
or tubing; and i

' PROVIDED FURTHER, that disposal into the aforesaid
’ perforated Interval from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet shall

| not occur after four months from the date of this order,
- and proper action shall be taken by the applicant to
"the satisfaction of the Supervisor of the Hobbs
District Office of the COmmission to prevent such
disposal. .

_ (2) ‘That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the -
entry of such further orders as the COmmisaion may deem neces-

sary.

~DONE at_Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabov.
deaignated

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

PHIL R. LUCERO, ChaA




